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IN THE MATTER OF:

CASE 14j99: Application of Sinclair 01l & Gas Company
for a hearing de novo before the 0il Con-
servation Commission of New Mexico on its
application for a non-standard gas prora-
tion unit. Applicant, in the above-styled
causc, seeks an order authorizing a 2i0-
acre non-standard gas proration unit Iin the
Tubb Gas Pool comprising the SW/4 and the
S/2 SE/l Section 25, Township 21 South,
Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico,said
unit to be dedicated to applicantts J. R.
Cone "A" Well No. 1 located 660 feet from
the South and West lines of said Section
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Mr. A. L. Porter
Mr. EBEdwin L. Mechem
Mr. Murray Morgan
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. MR. PORTER: The Commission will take up next Case 1499.

MR. PAYNE: Case 1)499. Application of Sinclair 0il &

novo before the 01l Conservation Com-

Gas Company for a hearing de

mission of New Mexlico on its application for a non-standard gas pro-

ration unit.

MR. McGOWAN: James McGowan, on behalf of Sinclair 0il
& Gas Company. If the Commission please, at the trial examiner

|nearing in this case, they were consolidated- However, they do 1n-
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i volve dilferent Pools and slightly different acreages, and I relievj
that one of the reasons that it was no*t as clearly presented before
ss possibly it should have been is the consolidation. We will, hows-
evsr, be able to shorten the second one a great deal by incorporat-
ing the testimony of the first hearing in it. I would like to hear
them separately. Taese are de novo hearings, and with that T have

three witnesses that I would like sworn in at thls time.

2 (Witnesses sworn)
E“ MR. PORTER: Are there other appearances to be made In

this case, Case 1,99? Anyone else desire to make an appearance in

C. 8. TINKLER,

- celled as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testifiec

as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. McGOWAN:

Q Will you state your full name, by whom you are employed
and in what capacity?

A C. S. Tinkler. I am superintendent of explorétion for
the Midland Division, which includes part of New Mexico; possibly
the.eagt half.

Q Now, you are superintendent of exploration for the Mid-
land Division. Do you have under your jurisdiction, among other
things, the problem-of forming units and getting the royalty inter-

—_ est owners together when it 1s necessary to form units for gas at-
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tribution or any other purposes?

LA Yes, sir.
& You are fariliar, then, with the units uncer questionvy

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you have an exhibit that ycu wish to refer to in youp
testimony?

A Yes, sir. Exhibit No. 1. T believe each one of the
parties have coples of that. And the acreage colored in yelliow on
the Exhibit which covers Section 26, Township 21 South, Range 37 Eagt
is the acreage in which Sinclair has a working interest. And In
this connection on the S/2 of Section 25 we show the working inter-
est and » ship. In == the existing Tubb gas
units are colored ~- outlined in red while the proposed Tubb gas
unit is outlined in green.

Q Now, as I understand it, Mr. Tinkle», the W/2 of the SW,
the SE of the 5w, and’the SW of the 3E of the said Section 26 is no+
assigncd to the Cone "A" No. 1 Well which is located %n the center
of SE of the 8W, 1s that right?

A Thatt's right.

Q And this application 1s seeking to add to that unit, thJ
NE of the NW, and the S& of the 382

A Yes, sir.

Q Nou? what do all these name s repregent on this EZxhibit?

A Well, these are the partiss that we had contacted in

order to form a hundred and sixty acre gas unit, and in that connecH
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tion, while we were contacting the royalty owners in order that we
wouldnt't have to cn heclt L5 llen, We secured pooling agreements
which would provide for at least 2L0-~acre pooling, and there are
twenty~seven, I believe, royalty owners in the whole tract. That's
all 240 acreeg, end of that amount, I would say that we commenced in
about June '56 sttempting to have them execute pooling asreements,
and actually we probably got about 75 percent of then executed in
about four or five months, and the other 27 percent, it tcok us a

little over a year. And ~-

@ Ncw then, at the present time, then, you do have a uniti-
zation agrsement from all royalty owners and between 3inclair Gu
0il Corporation and J. R. Cone, the operating interest, tc form this
20-acre unit?

A Thatt's correct.

Q@ Now then, if this application is denied, and the NE of
the SE and the SE of the SE 32 not sttributed to the J. R. Ccne "A"
No. 1 Well, it would appear that there are several other things thaf
you might possibly do, one of whilch would be maybe to rearrange this
kunit and_aftribute some of the acreage to the Olson Well located in
the §/2 of the SE of Section 26. Would you corment to the Commiss~
ion on the possibility or probabilities of thaf?

A Well, in that connection, that would enteil contact =-
recontacting the majority of the royalty owners, and, ;s I stated
before, it took us about a year and a half to get them all siened

on this one, so it would be time-consuming, and money would be ax-
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pended, and we would not be sure c¢f a success then. Ve might get
50 percent of tnew signed, and the last 20 percent would never exe-
cute the agreementa.

Q Tuat also would then involve trying to reach an agreemer
Vuiween Gull, sinclalr, Mr. Cone and Olson concerning not only the
unit but ownership in and participation in the well?

A That is right.

@& Have you made any investigation as to the possibility
of that?

A We have contacted Olson 0il Company in comnection with
their No. 1 Cone Well, wnich is shown as the north -- the 80 acres
dedicated. That Well is shown as the N/2 of the SE/l of Section 25,
end as of this date, we have been unsuccessful in negotiating any
type of a unit.

Q Well then, it would be your opinion, from your testimony,
I gatlher, that to attempt to do that might be impossible ¢s well as
improbable and certainly would take a long period of time?

A Thatts right.

Q Now, it would appeér also that you could drill additiongl
wells to develop this asreage, could you not?

A Yes, sir, but in that connecticn, if we drilled a new
well, it would cost us approximately seventy-five thousand dollars,
and that being additional expenditures ﬁhen we have wells at the
present time that are capable of draining thet acreage.

Q@ That would just be money spent, then, for no added re-
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covery of gas?

A That's riéht.

land?

A Yes, sir, and in that connection you run the risk of
losing the hole, and we have oil wells now that are producing, and
cur dual completion with the Drinkard oil
zone would also probably run around twenty-five thousand dollars.
Q Again, it means expenditure of money and time, and even

the possibility of loss of another hole with recovery of no addi-

tional 0i1l%?

A Yes, sir.

Q Other than that, the only alternative left would be to

leave this acreage undeveloped?

A Thatts right. In tha* case, Sinclair, Gulf, Cone and

royalty owners could be drained by the existing wells in the area.

MR. McGOWAN: I believe thatts all T have.

MR. PORTER: Any questlons of the witneas? Mr. Utz.
CROSS EXAMTNA TION |

BY MR. UTZ:

Q I didnt't get your name.

A T-l-n-k-l-e-r.

240 aeres, were you not aware of the spacing provisions of R-5867%

0O Would that same answer be true in connection with attemgt-

ing to recomplete and thus dually complete any of these wells on thils

Q@ Mr. Tinkler, when Sinclair was going about unitizing thij

S
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A Yes, sir, we were, but the way we felt about it, we had
to contact these royalty owners for 150 acres, and we -- at the same
time we did get them to agree to at least unitize an additional
|80, and we weren't trying to be presunptuous in that respect, but
the fact that we got them to go fo. 2L2 would keep us from having
to go back and be out money and time egain.

MR. UTZ: That!s all I have.
MR. McGOWAN: One further question, Mr. Tinkler.
REDIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. McGOWAN:

Q@ In doing that, you also were aware that the Cammlssion
had theretofore granted unorthodox units in this pool of acreage
equal to or greater than 2,0, were you not?

A Yes, sir, we were.

QUESTIONS BY MR. COOLEY:

Q@ Mr. Tinkler, under your present authorization from all
interested parties, would it be possible to dedicate the sw/ly of
Section 26 to your well. --

A The 8w/h --

Q@ =-- and form a standerd unit?

have to recontact; I believe there is twenty that we would have to
recontact.
Q Well, what 160-acre unit are you authorized to =--

A Well, it is outlined in red. It is the W/2 S§ SE of

A> No, sir, not under the present, it would rot. We would-
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the SE, and sSW of the SZ, and in addition 200 of the NE to the SW
and the SE of the S&.

MR. COOLEY: ‘Thank you.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question®
QUESTIONS BY MR. STAMETS:

Q Mr. Tinkler, in the event that this application were
denied, and you maintained your 160-acre unit. would the additional
recovery from 80 acres be enough to pay out the drilling of addition
wells? |

A Well, In that connection I feel that I am not qualified
to answer that. We wlll have another witness.

MR. STAMETS: Thsat's all I have.
MR. PORTER: Any further questions? The witness may be
excused. This Exhibit was prepared by you and under your supervis-
ion?

A Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: Without cbjection, the Exhibit will be ad-

mltted. The witness will be excused.

(Witness excused)

H. A. MERRILL,
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on ocath, testified
as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. McGOWAN:

Q Wiii you state your name, by whom you are employed, in
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what capacity, please? =
- A H. A. Merrill, aistrict geologist for Sinclair 011 ip
Roswell.

Q And the area, tue subject of this appilcation, 13 under
your jurisdiction? )

A Yes, Jt is.

@ And you are familiar with it?

A Yes, gir. ’

R Now, you have pPreviously testified 8s an expert geologidt
before this Commissiun, have you not?

A Yes, sir, I have.

MR. McGOWAN: Are his qualifications acceptable to the
" Comnission?
~ MR. PORTZR: They ire.

Q@ Now, Mr. Merrill, do you have an opinion concerning thi4
Tubb gas reservoir, with particular attention to the area surroung-
ing section 26 as to whether or not it 1s an uninterrupted intercon-
nected gas reservolr?

A All geological work we have done in thig area indicsestes
no particular structure barrier or any formational change which woulld
prove very damaging.

{ Q You have pPrepared a structure map of this Tubb gas-pool,
g' then?
- A Yes, sir, I havé. : »-i
o @ And that 1is what you are asking ths Reporter to mark ags
o
¢
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‘ Exnibit No. 27
A ‘hav is right.
¢ Now, do you feel that this Pool 1s sufficiently developqd
F so0 that you have information that allows you to accuraiveliy contour
the Tubb gas zone?

A We have & well penetrating the formation on nearly every
}j0~acre tract ir this area.

@ That is not necessarily producingz from that }jO-acres,

; but does penetrate 1t?

A That is right.

& You do have 1logs on mest ever O=-acre in the rFoolf?
-

A Yes.
- Q@ You feel that gives you sufficient information to pin-
- peint your contcurs?
A Yes.
£ On the board there are two cross sections, one marked
"AA® prime and one "BB" prime which we ask the Reporter to rmark as
Exhibits No. 3 and L. Will you point out to the Commission how thoge
Bxhibits strengthen your conviction that this is an uninterrupgecd,
interconnected,reservoif?
A This is a west tc east cross section based on logs in
the proposed gas unit.
§ That follows the line marked "AA" on the Exnhibit 2,‘. .
vthe contour map? l
_ A Yes, it is identified as "AA" prime.
Daarery My seecuns
: : S N
MR e . b
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Q And goes right through the well that we seek to attri-

bute this acreage to?

A It goes through our 1 "A" Ccne.

Q And also includes one or more wells offsetting it in
th:e east and w#est direction, is that right?

A Thet is right.

& Now, thatts -- do the logs indicate any interruption
whatsoever in this formatlon?

A The Tubb formaticn is readily identified and all logs
st drpth of 5100 feet.

in this section. Curves appToxime e

Q Now then, of the 240 acres that we seek to attribute

section goes right throug

=4

to this well, that goes -- that cross’

the middle of 160 of it, 1s that correct?

A Thatts correct.

Q

Ana shows no interruption?

A That is right.

Q that is the

Will you refer to cross section "BB" Prime,

one that is so marked in on the contour map, Exhibit No. 27

west tc east cross section

A This cross section is also &
through_the northern part of the proposed gas unit. It 1s labeled
upp® prime on the structural plat. It shows, in effect, the same

presence of the Tubb formation across the north part of the unit

with no particular structural barrier ¢r any formation change to

prevent drainsge.

Q Then, between the two cross sections, you have gone
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‘ through wells in the center of each of the {l's we seek to attribut

to this well?

A That ia richt.

G And they each showed no interruption?

A Right.

Q Then, from a geological standpoint, Mr. Merrill, 1is thete
any reason, in your opinion, why the drainage area of this well would

be restricted?
A None whatsoever.

MR. McGOWAN: I believe thatts all I have.

MR. PORTZR: Any questions of Mr. Merrill?

CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. NUTTER:
Q ¥r. Merrill, I wonder 1f you could tell me what forma-
tion the E. C. Hill No. 1 Well in the SE of the SW 26 1is presently
completed in? ‘
A That is a Blinebry 0il Well.

Q Could you tell me what formation the Sinclair Cone No. P

A" is presently completed in?

A That is a dual completion, Blinebry gas and Drinkard
oil.

Q I see. This E. C. Hill No. 1 which is presently a ‘
Blinebry oil well was drilled beyond the Blinebry originally, was

it?

— A Yes, that went through the Tubb and Drinkard formations
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5740 feet.

¢ Has it been plugged back to the Blinebry now or what?
A Yes, it 1s plugged back.

Hith rcement or whet? Do you know?

&2

A XY am not famliliar with that. It is plugged back ts

MR. NUTTER: That's sll, thank you.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Utz.
QUESTIONS bY MR. UTZ:

Q Mr. Merrill, the S. E. Cone No. 1 Well, as shown on

your Exhibit No. 1, what formation is tklm t completed in?
Which well do you refer to?
The S. E. Cone.
Is that in the NE of the sSW/L?

Thatts in the NE SW.

> o » £ &

That 1s the Gulf No. 1 Cone, I believe. It is a Drink-
ard Well.
Q¢ Drinkard Well. Thank you.
MKE. PORTER: Any further questions of Mr; Merrill?
QUESTIONS BY MR. COOLEY:

Q Mr. Merrill, the studies you have made and the testimon

which you have given here In no way indicates what the dralnage raﬁk

is of the proposed unit well, does it?

A Ko, 1t shous the presence of the formation uninterrupteg

throughout the area.

Q But would have no bearing on whether it would drain 140

Y

»
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cr more than 160, or less than 1607%
A No, it doesn't.
MR. COOLEY: Thank you.
MR. PORTER: Aayone elge have a question of the witnesd?
REDIRECT BXAMINATION
BY MR. McGOWAN:
Q Mr. Merrill, Bxhibits Nos. 3 and l} were prepared by you
and/or under your superivision, were tiaey not?
A Yes, sir.
MR. McGOWAN: I offer Exhibits 3 and Y} in evidence.
MR. PORTER: Without objection, the Exhibits will be
received.
R. R. MARMOR,
called as a witness, Lhaving been first duly sworn on oéth, teat iflep
as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. McGOWANs
Q Will you state your name, address and by whom you are
employed, please?
A R. R. Marmor. I am employed by Sinclair 01l & Gas Com-
ﬁany, and I am assistant division engincer for the Midland divisionP

which handles Southeast New Mexico and West Texas.

k|

Q Now, as part of your duty, you also oversee and super)
vise the reservolir engineering section of the Midland division, do

you not?
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A Yes, sir.

Q I believe you have never testiflied before this Commissd
icn hafare, have you, Mr. Marmor?

A That's right.

Q WwWill you very briefly give the Commisslon your educa-

tion and experlience background?

A Yes, sir. I obtained an engineering degree in petrole&m

engineering from the University of Oklahoma in 1951. Upon gradua-
tion, I joined S8inclair, and I have been with Sinclair since.

Q@ You have been practicing youw.r profession since?

A Yes, sir.

MR. McGOWAN: Are his qualifications acceptable?
MR. PORTER: They are.

Q Mr. Marmor, you are familisr with this application,
the acreage covered thereby?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, Mr. Marmor, you stated that you cversee and super-
vise the reservolr engineering section. Is one of thelr funcationg
to study the mechanics and performance of reservolrs to determine
possible drainage areas?

A That is éorﬁeét.

Q@ Will you briefly advise the Commlssion of your ideas
and reasons, therefore, concerning the drainage of gas from an un-
interrupted interconnected gas reservoir?

A As long as a reservoir has continuity and transmissipbill]

ty

N . S P S
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of fluid, a single well could drain a whole reservoir.

Q@ In other words, then, there is actually no limit to thsg
size area that one well might drain in any gas reservoir, so long
as it 1=a econtinucus and is interconnected with permesbility?

A That is correct.

Q Vould you go so far, then, as to say that given suffi-
cient time, one well will drain the entire Tubb reservoir?

A Given surfficient time, 1t could be done.

Q@ Now, 1is that belief or opinicn pretty well accepted in
the industry, Mr. Marmor?

A I believe so.

@ Is that belief, was that taught you in school, for in-
stance?

A Yes, sir.

Q& You have available to you various authorities which ad-
vocate 3uch a belief and opinion?

A Tt is puart of the baéic englireering background that yod
must get to study in engineering.

Q DNow, if you were taught that in school, you came out of
school to see 1f that 1s so, did you‘not?

A That 1s correct..

Q Has your work in gas-regerVOirs and study of gas reserJ
voirs performance cenvinced you that that is correct?

A Yes, sir; as long as you have transmissibility of

fluid, as long as you have.continuity of the reservoir, there is
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no doubt in my mind that you can deplete 2z 23 reservoir, siven
sufficient time.

Q@ 80 then, the 3ize of a zas unit is actually a matter
of time and economics; ratihics uwnan reservoir drainage?

A That is correct.

& Well, then, I assume that you are of tie opinion that
this Cone "A" 1 Well will drain far in excess of 2i0 acres?

A Yes, definitely.

Q& Now, have you studied this reservoir to see if there
was any reason why, in this particular area, this particular reser
volr, the dralnage theory you just discussed is not true?

A I don't see any reason why it shouldntt.

& There is no infomation, then, available to you on the
reservcir that Indicates any question about it?

A No, sir.

Q@ Do you have anything further you would ilke to discuss
or present in connection with the drainagze of this pattern of thils
well?

A Yes, I have an s£xhibhit prepared which shows the pressur
behavior of a gas well while producing. We have taken -~ in thisg
particular case, we have taken the J. R. Cone "A" Well No. 1 for
the Tubb, and we see in gcase 1 that thepressure drop from the
rurtbest point in the present proration unit tc the well bore will
be 275 pounds. The pressure drop from the farthest point in the

reqﬁested proration unit will be 281 pounds; That means that to
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move from tiue furtnhest point, and In the requested proration unit,
to the furthicst point In the present proration uiiie, will reauire
onliy © pounds of pressure to move the allowable of & 2iU-acre welJ.

Q Is vhat you &x saying, then, in effect, that it would

this well than it is now taking te drain 150 acres?

A That 1s what it shows.

@ 8o, then, the further you zo from the wsll bore, the
less pressure drop you have per acre assigned to it, for dralnage
purposes?

A That ia correct. PFor example, In this particular case)
it would be,approximately 35 percent of the pressure drop would
occur within 50 feet of your w2ll bore. Then, fram there on out,
your pressure drop is very small.

Q Now, does this mean, then, that on a 150-acre unit,
giving this well a 1560-acre allowable,so that it is in theory, at:
least, draining a circular area equal to 150, there is 24} pounds
difference betwzen the pressure at the bottai: hole and at the edgdq
of the 1l60~acre circlet

A Well, assuming the periphery of a 150~-acre circle, the
pressure -- well, let me back out a little bit. The pressure drop
fram the periphery of a 240~acre circle to the well bore will be
24,5 psi; fram the periphery of a 150-acre circle, it would be 2],
Therefore, from the periphery of 240 acres to a periphery of 160-

acre circle, it would be six-pound pressure drop to move the allow-
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able of a 2i0-acre well.

& Now, just exactly how Jdoes that further support orvr

A It indlcates that away fran the well bore you requirj
very small pressure drops to mawe the =oz fhal yuu are required to
produce. Now, your major drop always occurs within just a near
diastance of the well bore.

Q Now, I would assume, then, Mr. Marmor, that you recom-
mend to your campany that they attempt to forrm this unit because
you were of the opinion that the » 11 wouvld recover all the gas
that Sinclair had a right to recover out of the Tubb Pcol, is thut
correci?

A That is correct.

Q Now, in making that recommendation, you realized it
would have tc be approved by the Commission, did you not?

A That 1s correct.

Q Did you glve any consideration to the Field Rules them+
selves and whet the Commission had heretofore done in similar mat-
ters,in making that recommendation?

A Yea, sir.

Q Do you have an exhibit prepared which illustrates the
information you obtained in that ipvestigation and led you to the
conclusion the Commissidn would probably grant this application?

A Yes, I havelan exhivit.

MR. McGOWAN: We will ask the Clerk to mark this Exhibl

t
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& Now, I notlce on thls Exhiblt, Mr. Marmor, that yocu have

included Sinclairts J. R. Cone "AM™ lo. 1 unit, which is the one we

mmm dnmewA mAaals
RLT ADL W 2w a ¥l ——

1 foar. That waga inecIndad. was 1t not. soleﬂy
for comparison purposes?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, will you briefly explain to the Commission what
this Exhiblt shows?

A This HExhibit show=z 3 number of Commission-approved
non-standard units which have deliverabilitlies either less ~--

Q It shows those units together with their deliverabilitips
and the maximum distance of any acreage assigned to the well for
each of the units listed, does it not?

A That is correct.

Q Now then, I note that two of those units have 240 acres
assigned to the well and one of them -~ and one has 320 acres, 1is
that correct?

A Well, the Ohlo Wortham  and 1l sre each l60-acre unitsr
but --

Q@ Letts talk a minute about the Hunt and Skelly unit
shown on this XExhibit, which have 20 acres attributed to then, aﬂ
we are seeking nere. For instance, how far is the farthest bound-

ary of the unit we seek to attribute to the J. R. Cone "A" No. 1

Well from that well?

o~

7 feet.

e

A S
-~

i
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any other well to the fartnest

= P,
- -

& Aad hLow rar i

——

poundary attrivuted to it?

. Well, IoT exarple, the sunray State 15 1o
that unit to the

arthes? point on
whieh is actually 8

. h_, leic}’l i

a 160-acre unit. Bowever, the f

~
’ 3

The Ohlo Wortnain Hue

as a distance right nu of

well is 11657 feet.
160-acre unit originallys actually B
in the unit.

2365 feet to the sarthest point
the "E" No. 1 Well,

for instance,

Q Now then, 1etts take,
8 attributed to it, and compare the deliverability

whicn has 21,0 acre
of the Cone up" No. 1 Well and the Hunt wWell.
s a deliverability against

wz" No. 1 ha

Wwell, the cone
600,000 ¢

A
ubic feet per day. The Hunt Weathe 1y

L,
0 cubic feet per day-

,00=-round 1ine of
2,759,00

e Cone Well,to whi

productive capacity

s a deliverability of
ch we geek ©

. No. 1 ha
¥

Q In other words,
nhas clos

Well, to which 240 acr

tnhen, th

0 acres, e to tuwice a3 muceh
ed to in

attribute 2l
co is attribut

as the Hunt weatherly

the same Pool, 1s that correct?
A That is correct.
this J. R- Cone NO- 1 "A" Well make the allowable?

allowable tor the

Q wWill
This

last year-

o Yes, based on the
well is capable of producing seven times the allowable of &

- 2,0-acre unit.
£ it will drain @ 21,0~

< Well then,
1¢ will make far

18 1t yowr opinion tha

in excess of the total allowable

and that
or are you of the

acre area;

be assigned To it,

tnat 1s OF probably ever will
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opinion that this well will reccver 2li gas (fror the Tubb, that

3inclair and [ir. Cone and all royalty owners are entitled to fro:
their 2
’ 4 That is correct.

& Now, Mr. Marmor, I would llke to direct your attention
back to Bxnibit lo. 2, I believe it 1s, which is the contour map.
Now, you are familier with the FField Hules that were adopted in

195, by this Cormlssion for the Tubb Gas Pool, are you not?

A Yes, sir.

Q& The J. R. Cone "A" No. 1 Well is properly located as
prescribed in those Field idules, is it not?

A That 1s correct.

Q@ The Field Rules theniselves recognlze and provide a
method for the establispment of non—standard units, do they not?

A VYes, sir.

& They ever in some inastances, under certain circumstancels,
provide fo; ther: being approved without a hearinz, do they not?

A They do.

& Now, the offset operators of this acreage well were all
glven notice of this application, were they not?

A Yes, sir.

Q And I belleve they all execured walver:z with the excep-
tion of Continental and Olson 011l Company, 1s that correct?

A That 1s correct.

Q And I belleve Continental wrote a letter to the Gommissr
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ion, in effect, stating it is a matter of policy, they feel that

it should be restricted to standard units?

LoThot 15 Luriruoie

¢ I*, however, i1s further apparent fro: your Exhibit No.5
that the Commission has already deviated, to 3are extent, fror that
policy?

A Yes, sir.

& DNow then, in thiniing in teres,for a wnoment,of correla-
tive rights, and locking at this map, it wWoulc appear that this

1
i

directions by Tubb Gag wells, is that cor-

}—J

~ O - 3 -
acreage 1s offsct in zi

A That 1is correct.

Q And they all have assigned to them an allowabkle &s set
forth in the Field Rules, do they ncot?

A Yes, sir.

& Now, the proration fecrrule set forth in the Fleld Ruleq

applicable to the Rubb Pool is on 100 percent acreage, 1s that corrpct?

A That's cgrre:t.

& As over simplified practice, is the effect of that to
vdetermine that the allowable frou the Tubb Gas Pool is so many MCFtls
of gas thaf there are so many acres in it and give to a well,then|

2

the MCF per acre allowable times the number of acres assigned to itf
£ That is correct.
G So if that well has been on acres assigned to it, then

it gets tne allowable assigned to 380 acres?
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L If they are capable of producing the allowable.
Q And if 1t has 240 or 300 acres, it cets the allowable

equal to those acres?

A Yes, sir.

on 100 percent acreage, SO lonz as it is producing the allowable,

it obviously would be producingZ that oparator's share and none otha%

-

i1s that correct

A That is correct.

¢ Now, to simplify that a iittle further, lett s sssume
for the moment thal the S/2 or 26 was the entire Tubb Gas Pool. Mr
Olson and his agsoclates, i1+ he has any, I have no ymowledge of it,
own 80 ecres within that 320-acre gas pool, do they not?

A Yes, sir.

Q ginclair, Gulf and Cone own 20 acres, do they not?

A Yes, sir.

Q Then, Mr. Olson 1s entitled to 80/320ths of the gas
under that 320 acres, 1sntt he?
A That's correct, based on-—-
Q On the acreage allowable formula in the Field Rule s?
A Yes, sir. |
Q"And sinclair, Gulf and Cone are entitled to 2&6/320ths?
R :

Thatts correcte.

Q And 1f a well 1s capable of producing the allowable bas%d

&

Now, Mr. Olson has assigned an allowable to his well of

80 acres, has he not?
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And it can procduce that allowable?

Q

A

Q And is producing 1it?

A Is producing right now.
G

So he is getting his 30/320ths of gas under that half

section?
A Yes, sir.

Q Now, Sinclairts well is capable of producing 2i0/320ths
is that correct?

A It is.

Q However, under the present form it is cnly vetiting
160/320ths, is that correct?

A That 1s correct.

Q Without the granting of thls appliecation, Sinciair,Gulf]

and Cone will never be able to get the falir share of gas under

that section?

A No, sir, they will get a small percentage of that gas.

Q Do you see any way of granting this appilcation so that
Sinclair, Gulf and Cone could get any of Mr. Olson's gas?

A No, there 1s no way.

Q He will still be allowed to produce his 80/320ths, is

that correct?

A Thatts correct. -

Q@ Could you see, then, in any respect how the granting of

y
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this application would violate Mr. Olsonts or anybody elsets cor-
relative rights?

A No, sir.

& would you ve of the opinion, then, that the Sinclair
and royalty ownerst! correlstive rights would be denied by the deniﬂl
of that application?

A Yes, sir, they would be.

MR. McGOWAN: Thatl's all.
MR. PCRTZR: Anyone else have a question of the wiﬁ1esJ?
CROSS LHAMINATION
BY MR. COOLEY:

Q Mr. Marmor, at the outset of your testimer , you testi-
ficd that in your opinion, that when you have a continuous uninter-
rupted reservoir, one weil will drain the entire pool, if given
sufficient time?

A Thr .s correct.

Q@ What do you suppose sufficient time would be in tae
Tubb Gas Pool?

A It would be a very long time.

About_hou many years?
I have no idea. It would be a very long time.

A thousand years?

S N

It could be as long as that.
Q DNow, you testified also that you are convinced since

you got out into the Fleld that this  theory was correct. Wouldntt

<R Ry
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it take more than a tpnousand years to become convinced?

A well, the main thing -- I saicé this -- is thet if you
have transmissibillty and if youw have continpuity, you are going to
deplete iu. R snanomiceihility means that if the gas can go
through it, you will produce 1t. Therefore, you should be able to
get it out. If you create a pressure sink you will have pressure
away from the well bore, which will bring in the gas to the well
bore, 30 sooner or jater you wili produce everything until that
preséure is completely depleted.

Q oW, Mr. Marmor, our Rnles reguire that we space wells
so that they will efficiently drain and develop the acreage. You
wouldntt say that one well would efficiently develop tne entire Tub%
Gas Pool, would you?

A Well, efficiently, 1if you can afford to wait that long.

Q Wwell, that is interpreted efficiently and economi=-
cally.

A Well, then, it would not be economically feasiblc.

Q Then we cane to the question of economic 1imits, do we
not? . |

A Yes, sir.

Q What is your opinion of appropriate cpandonment pressurg
in the Tubb Gas Pool?

A Well, 1t depends on the line pressure. Of course, you
can always set 2 compressor at _the Gepth of the well which will

keep the hydrostatic head of your gas. It will probably D€ in the

b
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lower pressure range. I would say somewhere around 100 to 300
pounds.

Q Now, if you had cne well located as near the center at
an advantageous z position as possible, that when the pressure de-
clined to this abandonment pressure, whatever it might be at the
well bore, a2t the outer periphery of this main drainage radius,
the pressure would be extremely high, wouldn't ity

A ©Now, are we talking on eccnomic terms or time?

¢ Just talking sbout what The prezsure uwould oe at the
outer periphery or outer boundaries of the Tubb Gas Fool, since
that is the area which you say the well will drain.

A When?~~

& wWell, we are goling to give it a thousand years?

A The pressure at the outer periphery will be practicallyj
the same as it is at the well bore.

% When the pressure at the well bore Grops to 125 pounds
for the first time, what will the pressure be at the outer peripherly
of the Popl at that time?

A For the first time?

Q Yes.

&4 It would be somewhat -- as you are producing it, it
will be soﬁeuhat greater, away. At periphery.

Q@ As you progress away from the well?

A As you are prgducing it. If you shut in the well, let

it sit for a while, and open it again, the pressure will build up,
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equalize throughout the reservoir, and then there will be the aver-

age of pressure at thie peripnery wren you firgt zhut it in and the
pregsurs at the well bore. Then, as you shut it in, it will averapgg
out, and you will have a somewhat average pressure and produce some

& It would never stabilize completely again, would it, if
you shut it for a hundred years?”

A You could open that weli out, and the gas would come ouf
slowly, and it would be a long time.

Q@ Any consideration of appropriate sracing, we must take
into consideration the qu¢ stions of sufficient development and
economic limits?

A Yes, sir.

Q@ On your Exhibilt -~ it is not marked here, the one that
portrays the pressure at the periphery of your drainage area ~- what
number 1s that?

A That would be 5, I believe.

Q@ Your Exhibilt No. 5, I believe, you indicate that the
pregsure differential between the 160-acre periphery -~ drainage
periphery and the 2lj0-acre drainage periphery, would that be 1it, of|
pounds per square inch?

- A Yes, sir.

Q Now, when your well reached abandonment pressures on a

2lj0~acre unit rather than 160, you would leave the amount of gas

that is represented by this six pounds psi?
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4 It will be three pounds. In other words, it is six
pounis from one corner to the otner corner, so the sverage in that
area will be three pounds.

Q So whatever amount of gas thie represents LLUld Le leiy
in the reservoir?

A Yes, sir. Would be three pounds worth.

Q@ As compared to developuent on 1607

A Yes, sir.
Q@ And -~
A There would be about three pounds, would be about

one-tenth of a percent c¢f the original pressure.

Q@ Would be mwout one~tenth of a percent of the criginal
pressure?

A Yes,.l5.

Q@ Now, Mr. Marmor, on this question of correlative rightg
you have adequately considered the relative positions of tae varioq
operators in the Pool with regard to the acreage that they have
dedicated to thelr wells?

A Yes, sir.

Q That 1s, the indlvidual should share in provortion
that his acreage bears to the total acreage in the Pbol?

A That is correct.

Q But also in the matter of correlative rights, must we
not also consider the question of where your well is located;

wouldn't it make same difference on how much gas you are going to
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acres before you are entitied --
A This is proven development.
Q@ You havent't developed.

A Well

win haws Aavwwal aﬂ 2. Ao

v - v
A W W AN ¥ e P —y A -

- - Py

s Aotvelly 1t 1a
proving productive, and that is developed, is it not?

Q Acreage can be proven productive and yel not developed.
You can drill on a }O-acre prorated oil pool, you can go around
the particular [O-acre tract;until you drill e well on 1t, it 1s
not developed.

A VWe don't have a well under the SE of the SW of 26.

Q@ We consider a 16C-acre spacing thus far as being
efficient and econonic?

A Well, if the Commlission does not grant the proposed

unit, then 1t 1s not developed.

MR. COOLEY: That'!s all the questions I have. Thank yﬁu,

sir.
MR. PORTER: Mr Stamets.
'QUESTIONS BY MR. STAMETS: |
| Q Would it be an economic venture to drill an additioﬁal
uel} to get the gas from, say, an 80-acre tract? T wouldntt be
bothered to try to tell you which way to divide this up.
A It would not be ecoﬁomical if‘we can do it with one wel
right now that we already have completed in the reservoir.
Q@ What I mean is, will you get enough gas to paf out

seventy-five thousand dollars?

1
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A Thatts kind of hard to tell. It may be. We don't havﬂ
any cores 1in thls area. We know they are continuous. Ve can tehl
the cantinuity, but the logc are hard to evaluate for porosity ang
net wmy, and it will be hard for me to put an actual reserve value
to the gas.

Q@ Your answer seems to indicate to me that you feel it
would be somewhere near?

A It could pessibly be.

Q So, in thst event, a dual completion, if successful,
would be a profitable venture?

A Any place in the flelg?

Q On anf80 acre of your selection.

A Yes,‘it could be.

MR. STAMETS: That!s all the questions I have.
QUESTIONS BY MR. UTZ:

Q Mr. Marmor, in your theoretical conclusions as to one
well draining an entire poecl, is that not based on the fact that
the reservoir has to be completely homogenous?

A That's what I say. Not necessarily homogenous as long
! as you have transmissiblility of fluid, as long as -- 1f you have
permeability regardless of what degree of permeability; then, and
you have pressure, the pressure will level off in time. |

Q@ Is the Tubb Gas Poocl, in your opinion, such a pocl?

A Yes, sir.

QG There is no lengthening out and the cormunication, you
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Q@ Then, I cather from your statement, then, that you feel
somewvhat that a well should have 2 spacing comparable to the ability
to produce?

A Actually, I feel this, that a well shonld have an allowt
able that is as near as possible to tiae underlying reserves on the
acreage that a person owns.

Q@ If this well would not produce a 240=-acre allowable, yo

Tl

would not be asgking for it, is that true?
A Thatts true. There wouldn't be any need for it.
MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a questlion of the witnessy
RIEZCROSS EXAMTNATION
| BY MR. COOLEY:

Q Mr. Mgrmor, isntt it true that in determining the effi-
clency of a well in any given reservoir draining a certain amount
of acreage, that the permeablility is one of the primary factors
that you consider?

A Permeability, rate of production, versus viscosity, and
the thiciness of the pay, that's the things that everyone of them hfas
a direct bearing, the same weight. In other words, if you double
one and divide the other one, you will have the same answer.

Q@ I am talkling about efficiency of drainaze. You say
if you double the pay thickness and divide the permeability by half
that you would have the same efficiency of drainage?

A Yes, sir.
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Q@ I mean that you would drain the same arount of distancd
away from the well bhare?

A Yes, sir.

Q As your permesbility increases, is it not true that ths
pressure at ine periphery of drainage radius, when the pressure at
the well bore 1s at abandonment level, it wculd be aigher?

A4 It would be somewhat higher.

Q Anrd as the pressure at the periohery increases, the
amount of gas left in the reservoir increases, does 1t not?

A Yes.

Q This is what I mean by efficiency, Mr. Marmor, when yoy
drein a lesserApercentage of the gas in place, th3n you have & lesd
efficlent. dralnage pattern.

A To go back to your original question, you =ay if we have

permeabllity and double the thickness, we will have the same effecf?

Q@ You will produce the same amount of gas?

A Yes.

Q@ But you wouldntt d - -in as fuast, would you?

A No. Your drainage radius is the same, it doesntt
change. The pressure at the outer boundry that you select -- let'q
assume that the pressure is at original conditions, so many feet
away, 2000 feet away, --

Q Yes.

A If you dhehgg the net pay,“that is, if you double the

pay and ‘have the permeadbility, the pressure at the periphery will

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
Phone Clopel 3-6691




8
be the same, it Will not change.

Q Mr. Marmor, T dontt believe we are talking about the
ining because if I understang this correctly,

as the permesg-
bility factor decreases, the abandonment Préssure -- at the time

You have gn abandonment bressure at the well bore, your pressure st
the periphery of the drainage apeg Will be much nigher, wil] it notk

It w12

If your net bay is the Sarie, 1f you dontt change the nef
pay.

Q@ If you dontt change the net pay.

A Then it will be higher,

if you change it,

Q@ We cantt change it, the net pPay. It is g set affair.

- A Thattg right.

Q It is going to remain constant,

Now, remaining so0,
as your permeability increases, you are going to incresase Your
drainage radius of the well, are Jou not, your efficient

drainage
radius of the well?

permeability;
have you not?
A That is corrccet.

Q If you drill on denser pats

“érn, you will recover that
gas?
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REDIRZCT ZAAMINATION

f BY MR. McGOWAN:

Q Mr. Marmor, in stating theat, given sufficient time, one

well would drain a gas field, you were not in any way intending to

recommend that the gas field, like the Tubb, be apaced for one welly,

were you?
A Yo, sir, not at all.

Q@ You recognize that drainage from an englneering stand-

pcint has been aGjusted to che economic and realistic applicatipn
of every day business?

A Definitely. We compare what we belleve the reserves
are against the cost of drilling a well, and arrive at a conclus-
ion.

Q Would you be of the opinion that one well would, how-

D

ever, economically and efficiently drain 240 acres in the Tubb Pocl

A Yes, sir.

Q@ Do you feel that it would recover essentially the re-
coverable gas under 240 acres?

A Yes, sir.

¢ Now, in Mr. Cooley's gquestions concerning the decline
of offset wells, ultimate recovery, if this applization were
granted, I belleve you stated that their ultimate recovery would
Gecline to some extent?

& Yes, sir.

Ce B R

- G Would that same decline take place if this application
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ot

‘would be encugh gas under vhat LO or 3C acres tc pay the cost of it

were denlcd, and we drilled an =dditional well on each of these

LOt's we seek to attribute to this well?

g
;
<

Q S0, in either instance, we would simply be gzetting the1
gas to which we are entitled?

A Thatt's right.

¢ The decline would not result from the -- would result
from us not reing allowed to produce the gas?

A That's right.

Q& T“hen, would you say that, in your opinion, the 240 acre

[7]

we seek to attribute to this well will be developed if this applics]

tion 1s granted?
A Yes, sir.

Q@ Now, in discussing the possibility of a se2cond well, on

poasibly even a dual comple*ion beingz economical in that there

I;believe you stated you felt it would be for a dual completion
and possibly might be for the drilling of additional wells on 30
acres?

A Yea, sir, it couid.

Q WOuld‘that, howsver, in your opinicn, recover any gas
that the Cone "A"™ 1 Well will not reccver?

A No, sir.

& So it would increase the cost of the cas to the opera-

tor, would it not.--
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A Yes, sir.
Q =-- and make it more noncc.petitive in today's marketf?
A Yes, sir.
& Now, you stated you had no definite information concerq—
ing permeability. You do have, however, the potential of the wells

and their production bhistory, do ycu not?

A Lett'!s see. I --

Q@ You heve had that available to you,for study; at
least?

A  Yes.

Q@ Can you not draw a conclusion from such Information as
ﬁhat over a period of time, maybe not as to the exact measurement
of the permeabiliiy, but as to the sufficiency of the permeabllity?

A Yes. As to the degree of permeabiliity, I say that
it is of fair quality.

Q@ This study information, then, has convinced you that
whatever the permeability may be, it is of sufficient value to
allow a well to drain at least 240 acres?

A Yes, sir.

‘MR. McGOWAN: I believe that's all T have.

MR. PORTER: Any further questions?

MR. McGOWAN: Sxhibits I and 5 were prepared by you and
under your supervision?

A Yes; sir.

MR. FceGOWAN: I offer them in evidence.
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dele PORT=R: Without cujection, the mxhibits will bhe
admitted. Dr. Covley.

MRl. COQLEY: Mr. Marmor, you testified on redirect ex-
armination that the drillinzg of addttianel 131~ o010 L oouver 0
additional gas whatsoever. Would you like to reconsider that answe
in view of your testirmony in cross examination?

A Well, it will reccver that additions. gzas we would have
lost to the other operators.

MR. COOILEY: Thenlz ycou

MR. PORTER: lio further gquestions, the witness may be
excused.

(iiitness excused)

MH. McGOWAN: with perinission of the Commissicn, I
would like to maxke a few closing remarics. I desgire to -- at the
second case, they will be applicable to both caseg,which again,will
be In the ineterest of time because the same remaris I have will be
applicable to both cases.

V MR. PORTER: That will be permissible, Mr. McGowan.

M. COCLEY: Make the Reporter make a notation that the
concluding remarks in the other case will be applicable to this
case.

MR. McGOWAN: I will be able to cut these witnesgsés!
testimony considerably shorter by being able to ask quesﬁions,
"4Would your answer  concerning certain thingsbeesséntially the sam

as in the previous docket) which I also assume will be acceptable.

B
i

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAWw REFPOATERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXiCo
Phone THopel 3-6607




We are ready, then, for the next case, if the Commission is.

ATTENTION: A L PORTER JR RE SINCLAIRS CASES 1LGG AND 1500 WHICH

ARE SCHEDULED FOR REHEARING ON THE NOVEMBER 13TH DOCKEY. GULF OIL
CORPORATION IS THE OPERATOR OF THE LO-ACRE UNIT CONSISTING OF THE
NE/l, OF THE SW/h OF SECTION 26, T-21-3, R-37-E. IN WHICH GULF OWNS
A FIVE-ZIGHTHS OR 25-ACRE INTEREST. IF THE ABOVE-DESCRIBED LO-ACRH
UNIT IS NCT INCLUDED IN THE EXPANDED BLINEBRY AND TUBB NON-STANDART

GAS PRORATION UNITS AS PROPOSED BY SINCLAIR, GULF'S PROPERTY WILL

SUFFPER DRAINAGE IN EACH CASL

H M BAYER GULF OIL CORPCHATION

O

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEw MEXICO
Phome CHapel 3-6691
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STATE OF WEW MENICO )
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

CERTIFICATSE

A o e e A e G G e S

I,dJ. A. TRUJILLO, Notary Public in and for the County of

Bernalille, State of New Mexlico, do hereby certify that the
going and attached Transcript of Proceedings before the New

01l Conservation Commission was reported by me in stenotype

fore~

I'exico

and

reduced to typewritten transcript by me and/or under my personal

supervision, and tle t the same is a true and correct record to the

' best of wy knowledge,

.. &4
WITHESS my Hand and Seal, this, the 2% Bay of

skiil and abilisy.

1958, in the City of Alduguerque, County of Bernalillo, State of

Ney Mexico.

My Commission Expires:

October 5, 19560.

27 %otary Publ % ' :

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALPUQUERQUE. NEW MEeX!ICO
Phone CHopel 3-8691
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A L PORTER JR RE SINCLAIRS CASES 14% AR
1500 WHICH ARE SCHEDULED FOR REHEARING ON THE WOV ERBE R
13TH DOCKETe GULF OIL CORPORATION IS THE OPERARR OF

| THE 4O0-ACRE UNIT CONSISTING OF THE NE/4 OF TIE

| bW/4 OF SECTION 265 T-21-S- R-37-Ee IN WHICH GULF OWNS
. A FIVE-EIGHTHS OR 25-ACRE !NTSRESTe IF THE ABOVE-

' DESCRIEED 4C-ACRE UNIT IS MOT INCLUDED IN THE EXPANDED
| BLINEBRY AND TUEZ NON-STANDARD GAS PRORATION UNITS AS
|

PROPOSED BY SIHCLAIR, GULFYS PROPERTY WILL SUFFER

THE COMPANY WILL APPRECIATE SUOGESTIONS FROM ITS PATRONS CONCERNING ITS SEXVICE

M — —— " | I
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}DRMNAGE IN EACH CASE=
H M BAYER GULF O!L CORPORATION==

3499 1500 4C HE/4 26 T=21-S R=-27-FE 25 4 |

THE COMPANY WILL APPRECIATE SUGCESTIONS FROM 1TS PATRONS CONCIRNING TS SENVICE




No. 31-58

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING NOVEMBER 13, 1958

01l Conservation Commission 9 a.m. Mabry Hall, State Capitol, Santa Fe, NM

ALULOWABILE - (1) Oonaidaration of ¢ho Cil Gilicwabie for December, 1958.

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
December, 1958, for six prorated pools in Lea County,
New Mexico, and alsc presentation of purchasers'
nominations for the six-month period beginning January
1, 1959; consideration of the allowable production of
gas for seven prorated pools in San Juan and Rio Arriba
Counties, New Mexico, for December, 1958.

NEW CASES
CASE 728: Application of EI Paso Natural Gas Company for an order extend-

ing the vertical limits of the Justis Gas Pool, lLea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order extending the vertical limits of the Justis Gas Pool in
Lea County, New Mexico, to a datum 270 feet below the top of
the Glorieta formation. The vertical limits of the Justis Gas
Pool, as presently designated, extend from the top of the
Glorieta formation to a point 200 feet below the top of said
formation.

CASES 1253 & 1254:

In the matter of the hearing ordered to be held by Order No.
R-1011 to permit the operators in che Kemnitz-Wolfcamp Pool

in Lea County, New Mexico, to appear and show cause why the

Special Rules and Regulations set forth in said order should
be continued in 2ffect beyond December 31, 1958.

CASE 1544: In the matter of the hearing called on the motion of the 0il
Conservation Commission at the request of certain operators in
the Gallegos-Gallup 0il Pool in San Juan County, New Mexico,
to permit any operator to appear and show cause why any well
or wells in the Gallegos-Gallup 0il Pool should ke granted an
exception to the daily tolerance provisions of Rule 502 I (a)
of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

- CASE 1545 In the matter of the hearing called or the moticn of the 0Oil
Conservation Commission at the request of certaia operators in
the Verde-Gallup 0il Pool in San Juan Courty, New Mexico, to
permit any operator to appear and show cause why any well or
wells in the Verde-Gallup O0il Pool should be granted axn
exception to the daily tolerance provisions of Rule 502 I (a)
of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

CASE 1499; Application of Sinclair 0il & Gas Company for a hearing de
novo before the 0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico

on its application for a non-standard gas proration unit.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authori-
zing a 240-acre non-standard gas proration urit in the Tubb
Gas Pool comprising the SW/4 and the S/2 SE/4 Section 26, Tow
ship 21 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, said uri




/
L

-2

Decket No. 31-58

CASE 1499 continued: \

CABE 1500

CASE 13546:

tc he Gedicaied to applicant's J. R. Cone "A" Well No. 1 |
located 660 feet frem the South and West lines of said
Sectien 286.

Application of Sinclair 0il & Gas Company for s hearing de

uove befere the 0il Conservation Commission of New MNexice

on its application for a nen-standard gas proratien unit.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, sesks an order authori-
zing a 208-acre non-etandard gas preratien unit in the Blinebry
Gas Poel cemprising the SW/4 and SW/4 SE/4 Sectien 26, Township
21 Seuth, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexiceo, said unit te
be dedicated te applicant's J. R. Cone "A" Well Ne. 2 located
1980 feet from the South line and 660 feet from the West line
of sald Sectien 26.

Southeastern New Mexice nemenclature case calling for an erder
foer the creation of new pools and extensien of existing.peoels
in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Rocsevelt Counties, New Mexice.

() Create a new gas pool feor Seven Rivers preductien,
designated as the Laguna-Seven Rivers Gas Poel, and described as:

_'lp'NS!IIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPX
Section 11: NE/4

(b) Create a new 0il pool for Pennsylvanian preductien,
designated as the North Shoe Bar-Pennsylvanian Peool, and
descrihed as:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
Section 15: SE/4

(c) Extend the Acme Peol to include:

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPX

Seciien 5:  W/&
(d) Extend the Artesia Pesel to include:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Bectien 23: SE/4

(e) Extend the Blinebry Ges Peol te include:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM

Sectien 32 SE/1

(f) Extend the Hare Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Sectien 4:  8/2
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l (g) Extend the Hume~Queen Pool to include:
TOWNSHIP 16 SYUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NNPM

Section 8: S/2 NW/4

(h) Extend the Jalmat Gas Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NaPM
Section 3: SE/4
Section 10: SE/4

{1) Extend the Kemnit~-Wolfcamp Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 22: NW/4

(J) Extend the Milnesand-San Andres Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 23: NE/4

(k) Extend the Tubb Gas Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
Section 31: NE/4 & NE/4 SE/4

CARE 1547: Jorthwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an order
Tor the extension of existing pools in Rio Arriba and San Juan
Counties, New Mexico.

(a) Extend the Aztec-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
Sectien 36: w/2

(b) Extend the South Blanceo-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST, WMPM
Section 20: S/2
Section 21: N/2

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST, HaPM
All of Sections 9, 10 and 11

Section 14: All

.Bection 15: N/2 and SE/4

Section 16: N/2

(c) Extend the Tapacito-Pictured Cliffs Pool te include:

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST, NMPM
Section 14: w/2

(d) Extend the West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

_—_W —— — ‘ i o
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CASE 1522;

CASE 1526:

(e)

()

()

(h)

1)

Application of Lea County Drip Company, Inc. for the revision
of certain ef the Commission Statewide Rules and Regulations
and fer the revision of certain of the Commission forms.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order to revise
Rules 311, 312, 1116 and 1117 of the Commission Rules and
Regulations, to replace the present Commission Form C-117 with
two forms to be designated as C-1i17-A and C-117-B, and to revise

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM

Section 20: SE/4
Section 21: SW/4

Extend the Angels Peak-Dakota Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
Ctioh S

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
Section 35: sw/4

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
Section 27: W/2
Section 28: E/2

Extend the North Los Pinos-Dakota Pool te include:

TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM
Secticn 12: SW/4

Extend the Horseshoe-Gallup 0il Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 16 WEST, NMPM

Section 32: SE/4
Section 33: SW/4 SW/4

Extend the Otero~Gallup 0il Pocl to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE S5 WEST, NEPM
Section 32- N¥/4 NE/4

Extend the Verde-Gallup 0il Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 15 WEST, NMPM
Section 26: sSw/4
Section 27: SE/4
Section 35: NW/4

CONTINUED CASES

Commission Form C-118.

Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an order
for the extension of an existing pool in San Juan County, New

Mexice.
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(h) Extend the Angels Peak-Dakota Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
Section 2: NW/4

TowNsHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 10 ¥EST NMPM
Section 35: swa 1

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH

; RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
Section 27. w/2

Section 28: E/2

ir/
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

December 4, 1958

Mr. James McGowan
Sinclair Oil & Gas Company
P.Q, Box 521

Tulsa 2, Oklahema

Dear Mr. McGowan;

We enclose two copies of Order R-1254-A and Order
R-1255-A 1ssucd December 4, 1958, by the Oil Conservation Com-
miseion in Cases 1499 and 1500, respectively.

Very truljr yours,

A, L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary - Director

Encls.




BEEVORE TERE OIL CONSERVATION COMMIBSION
OF TERE STATE OF MRV MEXICO

THE ERARING
IL CONIRRVATION
EEV MEXIOD JOR
OCOMS YRERTWA .

:

CASE X0, 1400
Order ¥o. R-1284-A

APFLICATION CF SINCLAIR OIL & GAS
CONPANY FOR RSTABLISIBSINT OF A 2340~
ACRE JON-STANDARD GAS PRORATION UNIT
IN TERE TURB GAB FOOL, LEA CODNTY,
RV MEXI00.

OMDER OF THE COMMISSION
BY YHE COMMISNION:

 This cause cams on for hearing at 9 o'ciock a.m. ea

Saptenber 10, 1958, at Santa Yo, New Mexico, befere Daniel 8.

Mattar, l-d-r duly appointed by the New Mexice Oil Comssrvatisa

m m with Bule 1314 ¢f the Commiasion Rules

and and Oydar Wo. R-1334 was entered deay: the

: ‘ ,» apd this cause came on fer lwaring nOve
-'m a.m. ean Novombor 185, 1988, at Santa Yo, Few Mexice,

h!ui the 041 Camservation Commission of Yew Maxico, heveinatter
referred te as the "Commission.*

Wo¥, ea this ¥ day of December, 1058, ths Commissica,
a w Woing . censidayed the application, and the
oV - adduced apd Neing 1y advised ia the premisea,

(1) Timd dwe ic mnotioce Maving ea giver as requived
by lav, the OCoumissien jurmutz-o this sauwwe and the
suliset matter theaveef.

(3) That the applicant, Sinclair ou & Gas Company, is
thwuﬂmﬁuoxn‘ V/¢ and the 8/2 BE/4¢ of Seetiam
: Toveship 31 Sewth, NMange 3V Rass, m.mc-m,,w-m».

(3) That the applicant is the eperater of the J. R. Come
A" Wall Ne. 1, lesatod 680 fest Zyeu ths JSeuth lins and 660 feet
frem the Vest live of said Bectian 98.

(4) Tt the applicant proposes the establishmeat of a
noa-atandard gas proavation uait in the Tubb Gas Fool for
the said J. R. Come “A" Well Ne. 1, to eamaist of the 8Y/4 and the

8/8 SE/4 of said Section 26.




«B=
Case Wo. 1490
Order Ne. R-1384-A

(8) That the cvideance disclesed that applicast has not
Mmrya!mumnmthmum-;mtbnh

- o s

SiGang Glabderd iPU-acre TUBD gas Ppreratiet umits.

(6) That the development of the Tubdb Gas Feeli on 160-pcre
standard gus proration units has beowa relatively uniform and that
such uniferu dovelopmeat is highly desirabie Zrem the standpoint
of couservation and the protectioa of correlative righta.

(7) T™at ia Cane ¥o. 738 the Commission determimed that
the Tubbk Gas Pool could be draised and developed moat efficiently
on s 160-acre spasing pattern; that sccordingly it is the present
pelicy of this Commission met to approve proratioa units substantial-
1y ia excess of 160 scores.

(8) That there is a reasonable probebiliity that approval of
the subjeet application would cause waste and impair correlative

(9) That, therefore, the subject applicatiea should be

17 15 THAREFORK ORBERKD:

at the application of Binelair 011 & Cas Company fer a
fé40-acre msa-standard gas proration unit iz the Tubb Gas Poel,
cousisting o!th!llimtb 8/2 8E/4 of Bectiea 38, 'u-upu
Seuth, mﬂlut, m,moﬂaty.lnhnu.hn-dthum

is brcby .

DONE at Santa Yo, Nev Maxico, ¢a the day and year herein-
above desigmated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONEERVATION OOMMISSION

75(/\./&——~
xnmx.muum.

OWJu/ ) -

. FORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

_;
|
]
|
|
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION ™~ ' =
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

SINCLAIR OIL & GAS COMPANY FOR AN
EXCEPTION TO ORDER NO. R-586 AND AP-
PROVAL OF A 240-ACRE NON-STANDARD
PRORATION UNIT IN THE TUBB GAS POOL
COMPRISED OF 'I'fifs Suulnwoos H\‘,UAL\AM:L
(sW/4) AND SOUTH HALF (S/2) OF SOUTH-
EAST™ QUARTER (SE/4) OF SECTION 26,
TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST,
N.M.P.M., LEA COUNTY, NEW MKXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF 5
{

CRDER NO,

DE NOVO APFLICATION

Comes now Sinclalr 01l & Gas Compary and respectfully shows
to the Conservation Commission as follows:

l. That applicant heretofore filed an application in
captioned matter, requesting ai exception to Order No. R-586
and approval of a 240-acre non-standard gas proration unit in the

Tubb Gas Pool for its J. R. Cone "A" Well No. 1; said proration

order to consist of the -

A WAL et

of Southeast Quarter (SE/4) of Section 29,
Township 21 South, Range 37 East, Lea County,
New Mexico,

Southwest Quarter (SW/4) and Scuth Halrf (8/2)

2. That said application was assigned Case No. 1499 and
set for hearing on Septzmber 10, 1958 before Daniel S. Nutter,
as Examiner.

3. That sald application was denled by Order No. R-1254
dated September 29, 1958; that sald order, among other findings,
found applicant failed to prove that sala well can efficiently
drain and develop 240 acres in the Tubb Gas Pool ané that an al-
lowable, as reguested for sald well, would impalr the correlative

rights of offset operators,

7 A a0 DA A, o 2R

£
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& 4., That applicant believes such findings were in error,
? F and has additional infoarmation 1t desires to submit in con-

nection therewith.

WHEREFORE, applicant prays that this matter be set for

o 3 o H 2

TR LA

& De Novo Hearing before the Commission, as provided in Rule
No. 1220 of the New Mexico 01l Conservation Commissiorn Rules
and Regulatlons; that notices be issued accerding to law and
that, upon hearing, the above described non-standard unit be

approved.

DATED this _2Jafday of Cctober, 1958,

SINCLAIR OIL & CGAS COMPANY

By

Horace N. Burton

Its Attorneys

JHMeG :mlb
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SINCLATIR OIL & GRS COMPANY
Jo R, Cone "A" Well No. 1

Staady State Aml.yd.n of Pregsure Behavior

Bagic Factors

Prusent Reservoir Preunre (pei) 1850
Bottas-Hole Temperature (°F) 96
Gas Viscoaity {¢p.) 0.8
Well-Bore Radius (Ft.) 0,58
Estinated Net Pay (Ft.) 100
Estimated Pemeabdlity to Gas (nd.) 1.0
Estimated Gass Allowable, 160 ac (MCFD) 500
Egtinsted Gas Al]mble, 20 ac (MCHD) ™.
Distmce to furthest point-Present Pruratitn Unit (Ft,) 3250
Distance to furthest point-Requested Proration Unit (Ft.) 4667
Radius of 160-ac. Circle (I%.) 2190
Radius of 2l0-ac, Circle (Ft.) 1824
I
a, Pressure drop from furthest point in present

proration Unit 2715 pst
b. Pressare drop from furthest point in requested

proration Unit 281 ped
ce. Presswre drop from furthest point in requested

Unit to furthest point in present Unit 6 pet
4, Percent of reservoir static pressure 0.32%
II

a, Pressure drop from periphery of 160 Acre Circle 2Lk patl
b, Pressure drop from periphery of 240 Acre Circle 2l pet

c. Pressure drop froa periphery of 20 Acre Circles
to periphery of 100 Acre Circle 5pd

d. Percent of reservoir static pressure 0,274

BEFORE
OfL. CONSERVATICH ©

SANTA FE, NEW B

/ ;vaﬂ' No ._‘.:)—‘
e

Exhibdit Xo.
Case No.
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SINCGLAIR OIL & GAS QUMPARY

A SELECTION OF COM4ISHiON
APPROVED NOWSTANDARD UNITS

TUBB GAS POCL
Lease & Well No, Order Number Sige Ondd Secticn
Jo R. Come 4™ #1 240 Acres #  26-21S-3TE
Bsker "B® #15 R--590A 2L0 Acres 10-.225-37E
Weatherly "E" #1 Re=519 2L0 Acres 21-215-37E
State ¥15" £l 160 Acres 16-21.5-37E
Worthan #9 R-545 306 Acres  11-225-37E
“ Al R-796 T

# Requested Proration Unit

.
Digbance Deliwerabili
Frem Well,  Yate™
Ws? met 121356 U6oo
‘13055‘ Teet 9-27-57 6222
LOOD Teet  8.16-57 2759
667 Feet  12-2-55 L1és
5365 Feet  6-7-57 103%
3750 Feet  8-2.56 9862
BEFORE 1
ORL CONSERVATION ¢ I°SION
‘ _SANTAFE, NEW MiXi..,
_W‘Lj L EXHIBIT Wo, ('
- 74 éNo -
7

« Tl i AN R R A R

Exbibit Noo _

Case

No. /z‘?? _,
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BEFORE THE
O1L CONSLERVATIC. COMMISSION
0

SANTA FE, NEW MEXIC

IN THE MATTER OF:

CASES NOS. 1433 and 1500

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

SEPTEMBER 10, 1958

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
Phone CHopel 3-6691




BEFORE THE
OIL COHEERVATION CCMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
SEPTENBER 10, 1958

- * W ® @ & ® o =B A . W YW v & Im @ S W WME w W & » - B =

is THE MATTER OF:

" es o9

CASE 11,9% Application of Sinclair 0il and Gas Company:
for a non-standard gas proration unit. Ap-:
plicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks :
an order authorizing a 2ii0-acre non-stand- :
ard gas proration unit in the Tubb Gas Pool:
consisting of the SW/l and the S/2 SE/l of
Section 26, Township 21 South, Range 37
Esat, Lea County, New Mexico, said unit to
be dedicated to applicant's J. R. Cone "A"
Well Ho. 1, located 660 feet from the South
and Weat lines of said Section 26.

e 2% 20 40 04 ae o

CASE 1500: Application of 8inclair 0il and Gas Company:
for a non-standard gas proration unit. Ap-:
plicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks :
an order authorizing a 200~-acre non~stand- :
ard gas proration unit in the Blinebry Gas :
Pool consisting of the SW/4 and the 38W/§ :
8E/l; of Section 26, Township 21 South, :
Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, saild:
unit to be dedicated to the applicantts J. :
R. Cone "A" Well No. 2, located 13930 feet :
from the South line and 660 feet from the :
West line of saild Section 26. :

H

BEFORE:
Mr. Daniel 8. Nutter, Examiner.
z OF PROCEEDINGS
| MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please. The
first case we will consider now will be Case 11499 and Cese 1500.
MR. PA!!E:. Application of Sinclair 0il and Gas Company

for a non-atandard gas proration unit. Also application of Sinclaiy

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL Law REPHORTERS
ALBUQUERGQUE. New MEXICO
Phone CHapel 3-6691




041 and Gas Company for & non-standard gas proration unit.
MR. BURTON: I am Horace N. Burton of Midland, Texas &p-
for the applicant. and may we 25k tha: these cases be oJon~
solidated for the purpose of the hearing?
MR. NUTTER: 1Is there objection to the consolidation of
the Cases 1199 and 1500 for the purpose of taking testimony only?
If not, they will be consolidated.
MR. BURTON: ﬁe will have two witnesses and about ten ex-
hibits, Mr.Examiner.
MR. NUTTER: Will you please proceed, Mr. Burtonft
(Witnesses sworn) |
J. W. BODGES,

called as & witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testi-~
fied as follows:
DIRRCT EXAMINATION
BY MR. BURTON:

Q What 1s your name ?

A J. ¥. Hodges. |

Q And whm. do you live?

A Roswell, New Mexico. |

Q By vhom &re you employed and in what capacity?

A I am employed by the Sinclair 0il and Gas Company as 8
senior geologist.

Q Have you previously glven testimony in your professional

capacity before the Commission?

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPDRTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
Phone CHopel 3-6691




A No, sir, I have not.
Q State briefly your training and experience as a geologist.
A I was greduated from Texas Technical College in 1950 with

& B. 8. degree in petroleum engineering. I was employed by the Bar
oid 01l Well Service for approxir tely two years, and approximateliy

seven years for Sinclair.
Q Bow long have you worked in the Lea County area?

A I have worked in the Lea County area for approximately
three and a half years.

Q Have you had occasion to become familiar,in general,with
the Tubb and Blinebry gas fields?

A Yes, sir, I have. |

Q Is that area under the supervision of your cffice?

A Yes, sir, it 1is.

Q Have you made a study and investigation of the geologic
structure underlying the two proposed units which are the subject
of these hearinga?

A Yes, sir,.I have.

MR. BURTON: Is there any objection tn the qualifications
of the witness? | | |
MR. HUfTER: Mr. Hodges is qualified. Please continue.’

Q Have you prepared a cross sect;on and structure map of thd
formations?

A Yes, 3ir, I have.

Q Is thls the Exhibit which 1s -~ will youm produce that Ex-

hibit and identify it?

T
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A Yes, sir. This top cross se.“ion ias our Exhibit 1. It is
a west-east cross section and accompanying structure maps contoured
on top aof the Blimsbry and on top of the ~-

Q Just one second. Let'him get those distributed over there|
If you will -- first, will you indicate the cutline of the proposodf
Blinebry unit?

A The ﬁroposed Blinebry unit i1s irdicated by a red dashed
line on the Blinebry structure map,end the proposed Tubb unit is
indicated by a red dashed line on the Tubb structure map.

Q And where are the unit walls?

A 'The Blinebry unit well is located in the northwest of the
southweat of Section 26. The unit well for the Tubb is in the
southwest, southwest of Section 26.

Q Do you know the original -~ are those wells duaslly com-
pleted?

A Yecs, air, they are.

Q And do you know the original completion date of the gells?

A Yes, sir. The No. 1 "A" Cone is a Tubb gas Drinkard oil dhual,
and the original completion from the Driukard wus November 16, 1946|.
The S8inclair No. 2 "A" Cone is a Blinebry gas Drinkard oil dual
produocer. . The original completion from the Drinkard was conplote’q
May 23, 1947.

Q They originally drilled in 1946 and '47, which was before
the promulgation of the Blinebry and Tubb Fileld gas rules, is that

correct?
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A I believe that is correct.

Q And the wells, then, huve they buen dually campleted since
that time or the last year or two in the Tubb and Blinebry zonea?

A Ysa, sir. The Blinebry completion in our 2 *A" Cone was
dually completed with the Drinkard. The Blinebry section was com
pleted on Janvary 20, 1956. The Tubb gas, or the Tubb Drinkard
dual producer was completed November 26, 1956.

Q All right. Will you proceed to state the -- describe the
wells which are used in your cross section and relate what is shown
by the Exhibit?

A Yes, Qir. Exhibit 1 1s a west-east cross section extend-
ing from the Humble No. 7 "B™ Hardison eastward through the Sin-
clair 1 "B" Ccne, Sinclair 1 "B"™ Cone, Sinclair No. 1 *C", end the
Olsen No. 1 Owen. This cross section is ind cated on either of
the structure maps by a so0lid iine, letters AR prime. The
first solid line from the top of the page is the Blinebry marker,
and the second solid line from the top of the cross section is a
Tubb marker. The limits of production, as defined by the Cosmiss-
don, are indicsted by dashed lines in botk reservoirs.

Q» What 1s shown on your structwre map?

A The structure map siows the structursl relationship of
the wells in this area contoured on top of the Blinebry marker,
using contour interval of twenty feet, and the top of the Tubd
marker oi the Tubb structure map 13 contoured on top of the Tubb

marker, using a contomr of twenty feet.
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Q Wvhat do you find -- what did your Exhibit show with refer-
ence to the plain or dip formation of the structure?

A The cross section indicates that between the Humble No. 7
*B* Hardison and Humble "B"™ Owen there is an eastern dip of 67
feet and a dip of 66 feet on top of the Tubb marker.

Q Does that show & relatively flat formetion in each zone?

A Yes, air, it does. |

Q Do you have anyfhing else to point out on that Exhibit?

A I have 2ls80 shown the campletion data and the completidn

dates of each of the wells, the total depth perforations, and plug

back depth on each of the wells.
Q DNow, 1s any one of those wells an oil well in the Blinobry#?
A Yes, sir. Our Sinclair No. 1 Hill is a Blinebry oil pro-

ducer.

Q@ What is your next Exhibit, Mr. Hodges?

-

A Exhibit No. 2 18 a west-east cross section extending from
Humble No. 8 "B" Hardison eastward through the Sinclair No. 2 "A"
Cone, the Gulf No. 1 Cone, and the Olsen No. 1 Cone. The informa-
tion contalned in Exhibit 1 is also reflected on this cross section.

Q Does it show the same eastward dip?

A Yes, sir, it does. The four well secticons Indicated that |
between the Humble 8 "B®™ Hardison and A ®"B" 1 there is an eastward
dip on the Blinebry of approximately 39 feet, and Tukt:t Marker, a
dip of i1 feet.

Q Does that indicate the same relatively flat picture of thp
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Q What do you find -- what did your

E-hibit show with refep-
o, enee to the plain or dip formatien of t

A mo Sross section indicates that betwesen the Humble No. 7 .

“B" Eardison and Humble "B" Owen there is an eastern dip of 67

feet and a Aip of 66 feet on top of the Tubb marker.

@ Dees that show a relatively flat formation in each zone?
'_A Yes, sair, it does.

® Do you have anything else to point out on that Exhibit?

A& I have also shown the c,.etion data and the completion

83 of eaoh of tha wells, the total depth perforations, and plugi-

‘Sask depth on each of the wells.

R Now, is any one of those wells an o0il well in the Blinebrifr

A Yes, sir. oOwr Sinclair No. 1 Hill is a Blinebry oil pro-

Q What is your next Exhibit, Mr. Hodges?

A Exhibit No. 2 1s g Wwest-east cross sectlon extending from lthe

Husble Xo. 8 "B" Hardison eastward through the Sinclair No. 2 Npw

Cone, the Gulf No. 1 Cone, and the Olsen Bo. 1 Cone. The informa-

Q Does it show the 3ame eastward dip?

A Yes, sir, 1t does. The four well sectiens indieated th,at i

between the Humble 8 ®p% Hardison and A "B" 1 there is an eastwargd

dip on the Blinebry or approximately 39 feet

» and Tubb Marker, g
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formation?

A Yes, sir, I believe “.at it does.

Q What do you rind with rererence to raulting 1in the arear
Do you find ~ny faulting?

A In my atudy of this area, I have found no faults, and I
believe that the croass sections indicate that both the Tubd and
Blinebry reservoirs are continuous throughout this area, and that
there are no !mpermeable gzones which might impede the flow of hydrp-
carbons.

R Do you believe, or what is your opinion as to whether or not
the proposed area in both zZones may be consldered a common source
of supply?

A ies, sir, I believe that the continuity of the reservoirs
would indicate that the areas outlined would be considered a common .
source of supply. |

Q You mentioned that one of the wells used in the cross aec-
tion shown on Exhibi:t 1 was an oil well ir the nlinebz#y-. Which wal
is that?

A Itts the Sinclair No. 1 E. C. Hill located in tiu southoaT;,
southeast of Section 26. ‘

Q Do you have any explanation as to why that well is produc+
ing oil rather than gas?

A Yes, =ir. 1 be'lieve that the Blinebry reservoir itself h«Js

a gas cap with an oil rim and that the Hill Well 1s located in
the oil rim.
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Q 1Is the depth of completion, wculd that have anything to

do with the fact that it might be predusing oilf

A Yes. Itts completed slightly lower on the flanges than

some of the g== producers. Eowever, I donr't belleve that 1t would

indicate that it would be a gas or an oll well.

Q What 1s your opinion as to whether or not that well could

produce gas in the Blinebry?

A I believe that without any question that the Hill Well coujld
be mede into a gas well by perforating higher in the section.

Q Y¥ow, have you had occasion to become familiar, in general,

with the remainder of the Tubb and Blinebry gas flelds?
A Yes, sir.
Q You have worked with other wells in that araa?

A Yss, 3ir.

Q Do you think that the area of these proposed units is

similar or disaimilar to what you would expect to find in the re-

mainder of these reservoirs?

A I believe that the lithological characteristics in both

of the Blinebry and Tubb reservoirs is very consistent with that

found over the entire rield.
ﬂR. BURTON: Thatt's all the questions I have.
MR. NUTTER: Doesvanyane have any questions of Mr.
MR. UTZ: 1 have some questions.
HR. NUTTER: You may proceed.

CROSS EXAMINATION

Hodges®
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BY MR. UTZ:

Q kr. Hodges, with reference to your cross sections, I be-
lieve it is Exhibit No. 1, you stated that the E. C. Hill was in
the oll rim, did you not?

A Yes; cir, I telieve that it is.

Q Where is that oil rim located in relation to the Olasn
¥No. 1 Owen?

A I ﬂ@t indicate that in the completion of the Sinclair
Hill which was in 1948. I am advised that our company made every
effort to make this into an oll well since there was no great de-

m for gas at that time. And the Olasen No. 1 Owen is a gas well

in this area, and I believe that this may be due to the difference |

in treatment of the formation. The Olsen Well was completed,
naturally, and the Sinclair Well was campleted after four thousand
gallons acid, and wiih the lass viscose flulda Tflowing through
the formation, I belleve that it would be more reasonable to assume
that gas and distillate would be made from the Olsen No. 1 Owen
rather than the more viscoae oil.

8 You attribute it, then, t§ the manner of completion?

A VWell, I think also it is quite possible that there night
be a minor fluxation in this very localized area of oil rim.

Q Was the Olsen Well perforated higher than the E, C. Hill
'lo. 1?

.A The Olsen Well is perforated higher, yes, sir.

Q How about the lower part?
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A 7There is one difference béc.ween the subaca of the bottom
gy perforations on the No. 1 Hill and the WNe. 1 Owen.

Q Do you know from what perforation tho Olsen Well produceq?

A A% the present time I dontt believe it is reporting any
distillate at all. In June and in August of 1957 it reported mak-
ing distillate, I believe, as I recelli, somwthing in sxcess of two
hundred barrels for that month. And in April of this year, well,
between August of 1957 and April of this year, there was no roport*d
distillate. And in April of this year they repcrted making some
distillate, and for May and June they reported no disti;lnt:o.

Q Are the other wells on your crosas sections,”BB" prime and

"AA" prime,all gas wells except this one well?

A Yo, sir. The Gulf No. 1 is a Drinkard oil well, and our

L No. 1 “B'" Cone and our No. 2 "B" Cone are Drinkard oil wells, in
addition to the Humble No. 7 "B" and the Hardison 8 "B"® Hardison
being dual completions in the Drinkard formation also.

Q The 8 "B* Hardison 1s a dual?

A Yes, sir, it 1is.

Q In the Drinkard and whatever -~

A It is a Blinebry gas -- Drinkard gas oil dual.

Q What is the other one?

& The Humble No. 7 “B" ﬁardison, it 1s & Tubb gas Drinkard
oil.

Q What is the situation &s to other Blinebry units in the

(o : area covered by this application? 1Is this surrounded by units?
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MR. BURTON: VWe will shbw that by our next witness, I be-
lieve, Mr. Ut:z.

MR. UTZ2: You will also show the aitustion a= to the Tubb
with your next witneas?

MR . BURTON: fea, sir.

MR. UTZ: Thatts all I have.

MR. NUTTER: Any further questions?

MR. COOLEY: One question please.

MR. NUTTER: Go ahsad.
QUESTIONS BY MR. COOLEY:

Q@ Mr. Hodges, in your direct testimony, I believe you testi:
fied that you find rno unusual characteriatics in the area of the
proposed units with regard to the lithology of the two reservoira?

A I dont*t find any unusual characteristics. |

Q@ By that, I mean the characterlatics are pretty well com-

mon -
A Yes, sir.
Q =-- as opposed to the remainder of the two pools?
A Yes, sir, lithologically théy are very sinilar.
@ Do you know of any dissimilarity?
A The ~- no, offhand I don't believe I do.

MR. COOLEY: That!s all. Thank you.
QUESTIONS BY MR. NUITER:
Q Mr. Hodges, are you prepared to go into the productivity

of the various wells in the area.or will the other witness go imto
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that?
a | A Somebody else will go into that.
Q What is the present ocutlin: of the unit in the Blinebry
gas pool assigned to your No. 2 Well?
A I believe it is comprised of the W/2 of the 8SW/l of Sec-
tion 26, snd the SE of the S¥ of Section 26, and the SW of the SE
of 8sction 26.
Q And you have requested the addition of a lO0-acre, being
the NB of the 8W of 26 --
A Yes, sir.
Q ~-- to the existing unit?
A Yes, sir.
Q XNow, in the Tubb Pool, what 1s the present limit of your
e wnit?
vA The present unit outlined is the same as that in the
Blinebry.
Q The two units at the present time are identical?
A Yes, sir, I belleve that is correct.
Q And you are requesting additional forty ‘acrea, being the
NE of the SW and the SE of the SE?
A Yeoas, sair.
Q Two forty-acre tracts?
A Yes, sir.
Q By what reason is the Sinclair E. C. Hill No. 1 classified
- ) as an oll well?' By virtue of the gas-oil ratio, or gravity of the
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flvid it produces or just what?
= A I believe it is the gravity of the fluid, although I dontt
know ex:.ctly what the gravity 1is.

Q Do you know what the GOR 13 on the well?

A& It i3 around 5,000, as I recall,
MR. BURTON: Our next witness will answer ail those ques-

tiona, Mr. Nutter.

Q As a geologist, Mr. Hodges, do you belleve that the Cone

"

¥o. 2 Well located in the WW/i 8W/L of Section 26 will efficiently
and adequately drain the acreage which you have proposed be dedi-

cated to the well?

A As I have indicated in my earlier testimony, the croas

sections indicate that the Blinebry reservoir is continuous

- throughout that area and that there 1s no faulting and no im-
pervious zones which would impede the flow of hydrocarbons, but
I couldnt't say how large an area a well here would drain.

Q Do you believe thal a well will drain an area of approxi-
mately one hundred sixty acres? _

A i am not qualifiéd to‘say how large an area, really, that
a well will drain.

Q I seé. Do you feel that the Blinebry formation is pro-
dustive of gas throughout the area that you have proposed to dedi;
cate to the well, however?

A Yes, 3ir. |

oo/ Q Do you think that the completion of the Sinclair 2 "B"
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Cone Well in the same mamner in which the E. C. Hill No. 1 was com
pleted would result in an oil well in the Blinebry formation?

A Xo, sir, I don't.

Q Do you think that Hr. Clscn sould complete his Owen No. 1
in such a manner to obtain &n oil well?

A I think it is possible.

Q Well now, Mr. Hodges, if the gravity of the oll 1s the
basis for which the well is classified as an oil well, the No. 1
Hill and the GOR 1is only 5,000 tc 1, is the difference in the
relative permeablility asz a result of treating cne ueil and pro-
ducing the other on a natural basis sufficisnt to cause one wuell
to produce a gravity which would cause it to be classified as a
gas well, and the other to produce a gravity which would cause it
to be classified as an oil well?

A I belleve ‘hat the intérval from which our No. 1 H1ll was
completed, which 1s between 2 minus 2263 and a minus 2323 -- we
do not have the section above this open for production, and the
Olsen No. 1 Owen is completed between a minus 218l and a minus
232, --

Q Are those subsea.--

A Yes, sir, they are.

Q -~ perforations indicated on any of these Exhiblts?

A DKNo, air, they are not. The perforations are 1ndic#ted,
but subsea data iz not.

Q@ In cther words, the Olsen No. 1 has an interval of per-

1
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[ |

forations which is higher than the Sinclair No. 1?7

A Yes, air.

Q It slso has an interval of perforstion which la the
same &3 the Hill No. 1 perforation?

A Yes, air. The No. 1 Owen 1s perforated approximately
seventy-seven feet higher structurally than the Sinclair No. 1
Hill.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you. Are there any other -~ further
questions of Mr. Hodges?

MR. STAMETS: i have a few questions.

MR. NUTTER: Go ah=ad.
QUESTIONS BY MR. STAMETS:

Q Mr. Hodges, is it your professional opinion that the WNE/l|

of the SE/k of Section 26 is productive of gas in the Blinebry and
Tubb zones?

A In the NE SE?

Q Right.

A Yes, sir, I believe that a well could be drilled at that
location, and it could be safely anticipated that both a Tubb gas
and Blinebry gas well could be obtained.

MiR. STAMETS: 2hat's all the questlions I have.
MR. NUTTER: Any further questions? If not, the witness
may be excused. .
(Witness excused)

MR. NUTTER: Let's recess the hearing until one ofclock

CEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL i.4oW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEw MEXICO

Phone CHopel 3-6691 :




17

¥

at which time we will reconvvne with Mr.

Anderson on the stand.

{Recess)
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M2 NUTTER: ‘fne hearing will come to Srder, please.
We will now resume with Cases Nos. 14399 and 1500.
MR. BURTON: Mr. Anderson.
R. M. ANDERSON
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as
follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY: MR. BURTON:
Q@ State your name.
A Richard M.. Anderson.
& And where do you live?
A Midland, Texas.

¢ By whom are you employed and in what capacity?

A Sinclair 0il and Gas Company as senior petroleum engineey.

& Have you ﬁreviously testified before the Commission as
a petroleum aengineer and given opinion testimony?

A 1 have.

Q Is the Lea County area, including the Blinebry and Tubb
gas fields, under the supervision of your office?

A It is. |

Q 3ave you made a study of the engineering data to conside
pertinent to these héarings?

A I have.

Q@ Have you an owncrship map of the area?

J!b
!

i

A __Yes, I have prepared an-ownersihip map of the area which |
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T have marked ExXNIbit 3 In each case. R A

MR. NUTTER: Let's see, we have Exhibit 3 for Case 1499

and Exhibit 3 for (Case 1500, is that correct?

A That is right.
¢ (By Mr. Burton) Please state what is indicated on your

ownership map.

A I have indicated for each pool the produclng gas wells
by circling them in red. I've indicated the g«s proration units
as established by the Ccmmission and as reported in the August
1958 Gas Proration Schedule by outlining said units in red. I've
colored certain of these gas wells witﬁ green indicating the
twenty wells in each gas pool that I have used in a presure declin%

study that 1 will refer to later in the testimony.

W
£

MR. NUTTER: Excuse me, you have some notes here. It
is probably your exhibit. If you will give me another one.
A All of the Sinclair operated acreage is colored in yello%
on these exhibits, as a matter of interest. The proposed Tubb .
and Blinebry units are-shown on these exhibits, with a dashed_red

outline.

The Blinebry Pool, that red dashed outline, encompasses

200-acres consisting of three separate leases; Sinclair's Cone "A"
lease, Sinclair's "B" lease, and the Gulf opefated S. E. Cone
lease.

In the Tubb-Pool, the acreage described by the red dashed I

line, which 13 the proposed unit in the Tubb, consists of 240-acrep
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and four separate small leases; Sinclair's e A" lease and "B" |
[
lease, Sinclair's Hill lease, and the Gulf S. E. Cone lease. ;
I might state in descrlbing ownership that there are severai
working interest owners involved in both units. The Cone A" and
"B" leases, the working interest is owned by Sinclair and by J.
R. Cone, who has a small, approximately six and a half percent
interest. 1In the Gluf operated unit, Sinclair, J. R. Cone, and
Gulf own portions of the working interest in that unit. Sinclair
roughliy has a three-eighthsinterest in working interest, and
Gulf has flve-eighths interest, with Cone having about six percent
interest in the Sincliair Hill lease. In the Cone lease, Sinclair
has a hundred percent working interest. You'll note by -- you'll
observe from these exhibits, that in both pools all of the acreage
offsetting the proposed units 1s dedicated to a produclng gas wellj
with the exception of the 40-acres in the Blinebry. The Sinclair
Hill lease, which was brought out in the previous testimony, is
an oil well in the Blinebry by virture of being completed and
perforated low in the section. You'll note another Blinebry oil

well shown in this exhibit in Sec¢tion 25. The Southwest of the

i

Northwest of Section 25 has a 40-acre oil well which is operated

by Olsen. 1 belleve that's all.
o Do you know what has-been done with regard to pcoling?
A Yes. There nhas now oeen executéd by all parties, Cone,
Sinclair, and Gulf, an operating agreement which provides fqr the

production of gas from these proposed units. The agreement is
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' executed and 1t 1s dependent upon the action of this Commission §
in establishing the requested unit. %
¢ Do you know whether or not the segregated ownership hasi

been a problem and has delayed the development »f this acreage?

A Yes, in my opinion that is what delayed the development

of these properities in the proposed unlt, along with the fact that

they are small tracts, and examination of the proration schedule

reveals very few small proration units in these pools, which indiﬁates

i

that other operators feel the same way concerning development of

!
Tubb and Blinebry reserves. I believe there 1is one 40-acre Blineb?w
i

gas unit and only two H40O-acre Tubb gas units in the field. :

& All right. Do you have a, prepared a report of the staﬁus

of wells within the proposed non-standard units? %
A Yes, I have prepared such a tabulation and I have prepaﬁed

the same tabulation for use in both cases. é
¢ It is marked your Exnibit No. 4 in each case? g
A Yes, 1 have marked that Exhibit 4 in each case, and i
it is an identical exhibit in each case. This exhibit shows the %
individual well information within the proposed non-standard
gas units. There are six producing wells as itemized on this
tabulation. I have shown the operator, lease, and well number,
the completion date, the producing zone or zones, the producing
interval in the va .ous formations, I have shown thé August ali-
lowable from the proration schedule, and I've shown the gas-olil rakio

- from the proratlion schedule. We-see from that, that the proposed
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unit well in the Tubb is the J. R. Cone "A" No. 1 wEll, and it wad
> completed in 1946 as a Drinkard oil well and was duaily completed
in December of '56 as a Tubb-Drinkard dual. The J. R. Cone "A"
Well No. 2 is the unit well for the Rlinebry unit and it was origi-.i-
ly drilled in 1947 as a Drinkard o3l well znd was dually completed
in December of '56 as a Blinebry-Drinkard dual. The E. €. Hill
well was completed in August of 1948 in the Blinebry formation
and it presently has an allowable of ten barrels of oil per day,

which is a pumping allcwsble. The gas-o0il ratioc is 1,210 cubie

feet per barrel. 5

Q Can you give the alliowable and production history of

i
the unit wells? ;
A Yes. As a matter of information, I prepzared a tabulati%n
) on the proposed unit wells showing the allowable and production |
in the Tubb and Blinebry gas pools from the first production §
on these wells. The first production is shown on these exhibits
on both wells to have been in Murch, 1957. The gross allowable
listed in the second column on the page 1is the allowable assigned
by the Commission each of those months and through April,‘1958, in-

cluding April. Both wells had an 80-acre allowable. As_ of May

1st, the aliowable was increased to lul-acre allowable by virture
of a hearing pefore this Commission, established a 160-acre non-
standard proration unit for those wells. The unit consisted

of the Cone "A” and "B" leases. They are Jointly owned by Sinclailr

o’ and J. R. Cone. You can see by an examination of these figures
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that in the Tubb gas pool, the well is currently underproduced
acout forty millicn feet of gas, and in the 3linebry it is under-

produced about forty-eight mililion feet of gas. Most of this undes

”

production has occurred by virture of the fact that these wells
were both shut in completely during the month of May, June, and
July. The gas purchaser had no need for the gas, I am advised,
and he is accruing this hack allowable to produce at a later date.
At the last balancing period, tnat would ve July 1lst, neither well
lost any allowable by virgcure o: balance. In looking over the
figures in the Tubb gas pool, we see the first month the well
produced ¢ ._ou. thirty-three million feet of gas, and at the bottom;

of the page I have calculated, based on the twelve month production

ending July 1lst, 1958, exactly what a 240-acre average allowable

would be. That would take into account seasonabple variations in
allowable, and we find it would be about twenty-two and a half
i

million feet per month, or seven hundred and fifty-one MCF per

day. I believe this well has demonstrated the abllity to produce

|
|
in excess of that gas, +the first month 1t was in production, and Z

we have not -- the purchaser has not pulled the well that hard

bt
.

since then because it only had an 80-acre allowable to keep up wiltd
In the case of Blinebry well, with the same calculation, it gives
the monthly allowable of twenty-seven mill;on, two hundred rifteen
thousand cubic . feet per month, or nine hundred and seven MCF per
day, and we see that, the way that wells are produced, that the

well has produced in excess of that amount or slightly under that
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amount for two months during its short life, July of '57 and
February of '58. However, I believe that the well would have amplly
demonstrated its ability to produce had it had more than an - .
80-acre allowable during that time. The purchaser would have had
to pull it harder to keep up with the larger allowable.

% Do these past vroduction figures show that the wel.s
are definitely capable of producing the additionzal allowable that
we would receive?

A I believe that these figures in the B! inebtry gas pool
would indicate that more so than in the Tubb.

& Have you prepared an exhibit -- What 1s your next exhibif?

A I have prepared an exhinit which I have labelled Exhibit
€& which 1s a tabulation of the deliverabilities of the weils in 1

the immedlate vicinity of the proposed units. There are similar

tabulations prepared for bvoth pools. I have picked the direct off-

set properties going completely around the proposed units, and I ;|
have listed the operator, lease, and well number, and I have
attempted to determine the relative deliverability of the Sinclairn
wells compared to the offset wells, and in order tc get this in-
formation, which was not on record in the Commission's office, |
except for the Sinclaif wells, I calculated that information from [the
back pressure test which is on file with the Commission's office,
we contacted the purchaser of the gas from the welis on these

lists. Ve obtained from him all of the necessary data to calculatg

the deliverability of that well agains. six bundred pounds, waich
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we feel is aobout what the line pressure is in this area. None

of these tests that we got from tne purchaser were against six

hundred pounds. We corrected them to six hundred pounds by virtune

of obtaining from him all of these data that it takes to do that.
I have tabulated those deliverabilities and I nave shown the date
of the test we -- when the data was obtained and some of them are
more current than others. However, there is guite a range in timd
and that should be taken into consideration in examining this data
but it 1s the best data that I could get. I wish to observe from
these tapbulations that they show that the Sinclair Well, or “one

"A" No. 1 has approximately a nhundred and fifty-four percent more

deliverabllity than the average of the seven other wells in that

exnibit. If you go a step further, we are requesting here--by

enlarging the Tubb unit--we are requesting fifty percent more ?

allowable for that well. 1In the 21linebry pool we could not get
any data on tihe two Continental wells that offset the proposed
Blinebry unit. There was no data avaéilable in the purchaser's

file, but we were able to get data from the purchaser on the othen

four wells that oftsetr ine proposed unit. Here again I Just make |

| i
the observation that the Sinclair well has a hundred and thirty-four

percent more deliverabllity tnan tre average of the four wells
that we have data on. In the Blinebry pool we are asking for
twenty-five percent‘more allowable. Now, this --

MR. NUITER: That would be one hundred thirty-four

percent more than the four wells?
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A Trhe average of the four wells. The arithmetic average. |
I added them up and divided by four. I further would like to !
i
observe from this data that it seems to me reasonable to conclude§
that tha UBncladir wolle i1l LE LU1IE Lu pivduce The increased §
allowables that we are asking for in competition with these offset
wells down to, I would think, to the abandomment pressure.
The Qeliverapilities, of course, are influenced by the amount of
section open in the well and the type of treatment and thing like

that, and these wells are subject to change from that extent.

As the data stands now, it indicates to me that our well will.be

able to produce the larger allowable in competition with the offseﬁ
E
wells. 5

Q@ Have you prepared an exhibit to illustrate or demonstrate

the theoretical drainage patiern and competing drainage in the

area?

A Yes, sir, I have prepared an exhlipit which I have labelled

Exhibit 7, which is strictly an academic exhibit, but I believe %
that in some way it doecs illustrate the principle of drainage ahd
counter drainage. I have inscribe@ on these exhibits, c;rcles
of sufficient radius to enclose about the individual wells the
acreage that is presently assigned those wells. Must of those
circles enclose 160-acres. The circle about the Olsen well in
Section 26 is an 80-acre, is a circle which encloses 80-acres.

The circle in our Tubb pool exhibit encloses 2U0-zcres which is

o’ the allowable that we are propnosing here today, on the Blinebry =
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¥ool, 3incIalr's YA Cone 2 Well encloses two hundred acres which
we are asking for today. It is interesting to me to observe in
the bottom left-hand portion of the Exhibit the relative sizes

of the circles which you might call radiuses of infinenze or
drainage areas. In the Tubb Pool circle, we see the 2jj0-acre
circle. The radius is only 22.}; percent larger than the 160-

acra redius, salthough the acreage 1included in the circle
1s‘fifty percent more then the 160. In the Blinebry, we see that
the radius of the 200-acre circle 1s only 11.8 percent larger than

the 160-acre radius, whereas the acreage in the 200-acre circle 1is

twenty-five percent more acreage than the 160-acres. Now, these

circles necessarily assume many things in order to draw them this
way. You must assume that the reservoir is uniform in all direc-
tions from the individual well bores. The thickness and porosity,
permeability, the structural position and the saturation in that
reservoir are the same and uniform in all directions. You also

musi assume that the fluid moving 1in the reservoir in all direc-

tions from the well bore is the same, whether it be oill, water or
gas. You must ignore, of course, the interference from offset

wells,and you must ignore the time factor, which wells are camplet&d
first and producing first. All those qualifications, taking them
into conslderation, we see thgt the radiuses of influence academdcj
' ally expressed as I have expressed them, of the offastting wells in

many cases lap over on to the proposed uniﬁs, and likewlse, the‘

radius of influence of the Sinclalr wells lap over on to the off-

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEw MEXICO
Phone CHapel 3-6691




a certaln amount of straws in it, and if each straw is permitted tdo
withdraw at a rate comparable proportionally to that strewts in-
terest in the surface ares of the pan, why then, every one, assumin#
they start drawing at the same time, would empty the pan at the
same time, and each would recelve his fair shere of the hydrocar-
bons under his acreage under his surface interest. And I believe
that that 1s very analogous to the situation we have in this ares,
and I belleve that, as a matter of correlative rights, that if
these applications are granted that no offset operatorts correla~

tive rights wiil bs ixpzired in any way, in that we are only aakinJ

for that fair share of the total reservoir hydrocarbons that we arel
entitled to by virtue of our surface acreage in this area. I be-
lieve, further, that if the applications were denied, 1f we were
forced to produce at a reduced rate, and that the }j0O-acre tracts

that we propose to add to our present unit were not developed, that]

A

the offset overators would drain and receive a portion of the hydro
carbons that are under those [0O~acre tracts in addition to thelr %
fair share of the hwdrocarbons in the reservoir. Therefore, the
ownsers,which are Sinclair, Gulf and Cone, of those ljO-acre tracts,
their correlative fights, thus, would be impaired.

Q Are you ready to go on to yowr next Exhibit?

A Yes. I%ve prepared pressure ﬁistory in the vicinity of

the proposed Tubb and Blinebry units, which I have identified as
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Exhibit 8. This Exhibit contains pressures -- all the pressures

B s dale w W e e ~eon = -~ - - . -
“d Vs WAAT VR NIVALWLY VLA G TUAS n.ugsuuur.&nq

Un m e e vmem o &£
WAL W PO A wA W

Committee Publications on the twenty wells that are colored in gro*n
on my Exhibit 3. There are twentiy wells in esch pool. I attempte
to take everv well for several wells deep around the propcsed unit
in an effort to get as much deta together ss possible along this
line. The top portion of voth of these Exhibits shows the number
of producing wells at any particular time. You'll sse that the
firast producing well in the Blinebry Gas Pool 1n this area started
producing sbout the lst of December, 1949. We have -~ it was the
only uell’producing up until the lst of t53, and then for the next
three years, uhy, there was several wells there added each year.
And finally in 1957, three additional wells, making a total of the
twenty wells thaf are colored in the Blinebry. The same thing 1s
true on the Tubb curve except it did not start ir the Tubb until
the middle of %52, and was completed in the Tubb. All twenty aelli
were completed in October, 157.

MR. NUTTER: Now, these wells that you used on this pres-
sure study are the ones that are indicated by the green coloring or
Exhibit 3?7

& Y?s, sir. Yes, sir.
MR. NUTTER: Thank you.
A Now, I have plotted all kinds of pressares that were
available to me from the Committee Publication. On the Bliﬁebry

curve I have indicated in a round solid dot surface pressures that
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.spread in pressures, more so than the surface pressures that I

I have calculated to datum. With a triangle I have plotted instru-

ment pressures that were obtained, bottom hole pressures. The
little plus signs are sonic pressures, and I have circled in red
initial pressures on wells prior to production. Now, with the ex-
ception of the triangle that 1s circled in red on the left-hand
side of this Exhibit, with that exception, all of the other red
circles on both Exhibits were obtained from the Commission records
in Hecbba, and were calculated to datum from four point’or five
point back pressure test: I would like to make a further comment
about those pressures at this time. I consider those rather good
pressures in comparisoh with these others in that, usually, in
running a back pressure test, the well 13 particularly free
of water or distillate or fluld at the time that the shut-in

pressures are asacertained, which is not as liable to be true, in

my opinion, for the surface pressures that were calculated to dat
and the sonic pressures, which, of course, are calculated to dat:j
I do not ¥mow the method used In calculating the sonic pressures
to datum. I know that they evidenced in this Blinebry Pool, which

is the only pool which we had sonic only, they evidenced quite a

calculated to datum. It is interesting to note in examining the
Biinebry curve that the first red circle of pressure measured at

bottom hole pressure lnstrument, which, of course,‘wozld-look, in

effect, like any fluid levels that might have been found in & test,

rather accurate test was 2372 pounds, and that all of the subsaqueJh

»

a
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group of pressures that I have plotted on Exnibit 8 in both pools.

pressures that were tesken in other wells after production ~-= befor
production from those weils, a3 leas thad that pressure ghown at
the left of the Bxbirvit. From that, I conclude that the areas vezﬁ
drained prior to production from those particular wells. ‘“the se‘cé
pad circle from the left is 8 double circle. There are uWo wells
there that were within elgpt pounds of each otheT, and they just

plotted them as one point. In the Tubb formation, we found quite

a few less points to plot from. I was &t 8 1oss to draw an aversa

decline through those points, and the one that I have drawn 1 heve

[+%

calculated DY the theory of less squares, vnich 1s the pest stral t

line that can be drawn through that series of points. 1 have ig-
nored the pressures that are circled 1in red in that they were, 88
1 said before, from four point back pressure tests from the Com~
miasion'!s files at Hobbs and were prior to production, and the
other points are all ghut-in pressures calculated to datum from
the Committee reports. <The Blinebry pressure decline in this are
jndicates that the pressure 13 declining over & period of about
ten years ghown in this Exhibit, about fourteen and a half pounds
per year, swhere in the Tubb we have 2 much steeper decline, about
ei@ty—six pounds per year, and pressure pistory 1s much shorter
in the Tubb. 1 just have pressures for five years in the Tubb.

g Have you made an analysis of the spread in Vpressures?

A Yes, I have, and 1 have prepared an Exhibit which I have

labeled Exhibit 9. I prepared this Exhibit to analyze the last
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In the Blinebry Pool, che last group, is a group of sonic pressureg
plotted in May of 1958, and with the exception of that highesat
sonic pressure, which 1s piotted there in May of 1958, I have ig-
nored that sonic pressure because it is out of line and obviously
it 18 in error. Also I have lgnored that sonic pressure, also

I think -- correction -- I bellieve that the scnic pressure -- the
highest sonic pressure plotted in October of '57 was also in error
a8 those two pressures were obtained on a well thst has earlier
pressures plotted on this curve -- earlier sonlc pressures much
lower and I can't explein an increase in pressure of that magnitude
without -- except to say that there wes a discrepancy in the measur

ing of that pressure, and that, I believe, is what explains the

spread in pressures on both of my Exhibits and any inaccuracies in-

volved in determining bottom hole pressures from surface measure-

monts~‘ However, that 1s the only thing that I could use in order

to meke a pressure study of this area. From this -- from Exhibit 8

to go back to Exhibit 8 for a minute, I have concluded that there

1s a trend shown, and by virtue of the pressures coming in lower

rather consistently ecross the Exhibit, especially thé newer pres-

surea prior to production, I have concluded that this area is in

some degree of pressure communication, and I believe that the se

Exhlibits indicate that there is a,

I would say a considerable de-

gree of pressure commmication throughout the area, especially in
light of the fact that we are dealing with a compressible fluid

here, and the pressure fluids are, in my opinion, rather limited;
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they do not extend too far from the particuler well bores. To get

buck (o EXDiD1T Y, in the Blinebry Pool I heve analyzed the five
lower sonic pressures shown plotted in May of 1958. I have liated
the operator and the lease and well number, the acreage asaigned,
and I have listed them in order of increase in pressure. I have
tabulated the cumulatives as of the month that those pressures uorJ
reported in. also on this Exhibit, the top portion of this EXhibiﬁ.
Ané I see from examination of that data, that if a well were drain<
ing a very amall area in the neighborhood of, well, some small
amount of acreage, then I would expect the cumulatives to vary in-
versely with the pressures. I would expect that the well that had
produced the most would have depleted the reservoir in its area,
and if there were no pressure communications, I would expect that
pressuve fo be the lowest. And conversely, a well that had only
produced a small amount, I would expect it to have a high pressure
if there was no pressure communication throughout this area, and
if the area were not in good communication. I do not find that to
be true in examining the spread of data on this Exhibit. I find
that the iecond well, for instance, from the top has about 318
pounds less pressure than the last uell>on the 1list, and yet it th
produced less gas than that last well has produced. I also find

that the second and third wells on the list have about the same

pressure reported, about 18 -- 1982 and 1983, and yet the third
well has produced twc and a half times more gas than the sccond

well has, both wells having about ths same pressure. I believe thajt
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that 1s an evidence of pressure communication throughout the areas,
= and the abllity of a well to influence & largsr arcs 2nd draining
2 large area. how, I ceritaiuiy weuld exrect in a reservoir of

that nsture,where a well is influencing a large area, I would ex~ |
pect the cumulative to be proportionate to the age of the well

and to time, and we do f£ind that that is true, that the older wellyg

have produced the most gas, and I have listed these same filve we11¢1

on the bottom half of the Exhibit in order of age with the oldest

well first. And we find by looking at the cumulative that the
oldest well has produced the most gas and the newest well the leastj.
There 1s a very good correlation there between time and cumulative,
Looking at Exhibit 9 in the Tubb Gas Pocl, the same general comenﬁs
apply. I have taken the last point there where I had six points,
that was in August of t56. Those were surface shut-in pressures
that I calculated to datum, and I've listed those in the order of
increase in pressure, and I have listed their cumulatives as of
that time. And here,too, I find that the well with the lowest
pressure has almost the same cumulative withdrawal as the well w:ltl;l
the higher pressure, and there 1s 618 pound spread in those pres-
sures, and there l1s very little difference in‘their cumulative
Hithdrawals. So, that leads me to believe that the area is exten-
sive in the: 1t had ~- the well aith_ the higher pressure had con-
slderably less withdrawn, and the well with the lower pressure, ully,
then, I would possibly have to assume that it was only 1nf1uehc1ng

a small area. There, again, that 618 pound spread in pressure, 1
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believe can be attributed to the fact that we don't have any betten
way of ascertaining the reservoir pressure than what I have used,
and calculating from surface pressures is best a hit or mias
operation, in my opinion, but J felt that I had to do scmething,
make some sort of a pressure analysis of these areas in order to
bases wy Sr'nicon on whether a well could drain the propcsed units
that were asaigned them. From these preassure curves and from the
geology in the area where we have tssts whereby our geolcgist has

indicated that the reservoirs are continuous throughout both pro-

posed units, and are readily correlatable from well to well, and

find ro evidences of faulting or impermeable barriers 1in the ar91
And with thet information and with this pressure analyses, it aoemJ
to me very reasonable to assume that a well can drain an area 200
acres in the Blinebry and 240 anres in the Tubb.

Referring back to Exhibit 9 in the Tubb once more,not¢ that
the average pressure of those six listed is 2,071, and the averagek
cumulative is 420,000 MCF. In looking up the liat, we find the
third well on the list has got a pressure of pretty close to ﬁho
average pressure, 2,077, and we see that it has about half of the
cumulative withdrawal on the average well on the list. ao there.
again, we see we have no correlation. The same comments on the
correiation of time versus cumulative apply. I have listed the

wells in order of their age and their cumulatives, and they show

the older wells have produced more than the newer wells.

Q Do you know of any precedent in the orders of the Commission
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! intereat in that it is my opinion from my general familiarity with

for non-astandard units in these two flelds of a size equal to the
ones we are applying for now, or Laving screage dedicated to & unit
well at a distance equal to or greater than the distance invoived

in ihese cases?

A Yes. I felt that the matter of precedent might be involved

and I have made a study of the ownership maps and proration sched-
ules and Commission orders, eand I was ~- I selected four examples
in sach pocl. I might mention that ~- and I have listed them on
an Exhibit which I have identified as Exhibit 1G, and it is an
identical Exhibit for each casze. This Exhibit shows non-standgrd
Tubb and Blinebry gas proration units that are in existence at the
predent time. For purposes of comparison, I have listed the pro-
posed unit first in the Tubb Gas Pool, and I show that we are ask-
ing for 240 ecres, and the maximum distance from cur well ito thq
furtheatmost pelint of the proposed unit 1is 4,667 feet. Then, I
have listed similar examples that the Commission has seen fit to

adopt and cpprove in the past, and this scems to me to be of some

the Tubb and Blinebry Gas Pools that the reservolir in the wicinity
of the proposed units are in no way, that I can see, dirferont thnﬁ
any other portion of the Tubb and Blinebry reservoirs except for
the, possibly for the position on the structure, and that ias a
rather flat structure with a very gentle tall slope. I believe
that what is true, what could be true id one area of this pool

without making an extensive atudy of the entire reservoir, like I

»
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have done in this proposed unit area, I believe,generally speaking

— that what is true in the proposed unit area would be true, generally,
throughout the entire reservoirs, so I have listed these examples
Just for the convenience of the Commission, and I f£ind here that
in the Tubb Gas Pool there are two 2i40-acre non-standard gas pro-
ration units in existence. There 1s ome 320-acre non-standard
Tubb Gas Pool unlt in existence. It is interesting to note that
the 320~acre unit was established by Commission Order R-Sh5 for
Ohlo 01l Company!'!s Wortham No. 9 Well. At the time that was
estabiished, the maximum distance from that well to the furthest
point in the proration unit wes 5,365 feet. Approximately a year

' and a half later, in 1956, Ohlic came back and had a hearing of
which resulted in Order R-796, and at that hearing they added thein
Wortham Well No. 11 to this 320-acre non-standard unit, and the

furthest distance, tnen, from that well to the furthestmost point

18 3,750 feet. The 320-acre non-standard unit was msintained at
this hearing in that wells 9 and 11 are on the same govermenf.al
quarter section. It 1s impractical to assign them each ﬁeparate
proration units of 16Q acres. And in the Blinebry Pool, there is
one other, there is one 2,j0-acre non-standard unit in existence,
the Skelley Baker "B" Well No. 15, and the distance from the well #Ho
the neesrest profation point is 3,848. There arc three units that
are ®L™ shaped, or consist of the 8/2 of the 8/2 of a seption,'or
some such description, and have rather a great distance from the

well to the furthestmost polnt in the proration unit.
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Q As & matter of fact, three of them shown on the tabulatiop
at distances, including acreage, at distancesconsiderably graater
than we sre reguesting here today?

A Yes, s8ir, three of them do, and one of them has acreage
at that same distance that we sre requesting now.

Q Those orders, at least some of them, have been granted
since adoption of the fleld rules providing for standard units, hav*

they not?

4 Yes. 'The 320-scre unit for Ohio, Order R-7G96, was pub~

lished 1in 1956 sometime. I dontt have those dates right here. I

up.

Q ‘The order will reflect the detes. Based upca the data
that you have caiscussed and your study, what is your opiniom as to
whether or not the unit well on the Blinebry will drain 8ll of the
acreage to be dedicated to that well?

| A I believe that the unit -- the Blinebry unit uéll can
effectively and efficiently drain the 200 acres that we propose to
dedicate to that well.

Q And with respect to the drainage by the unit well in the
Tubb, what is your opinion?

A My opinion; likguise, with respect to thé Tubb rormatiop
is that, that the unit well can effectively and efficiently drain
the 2lj0~acres that we propose to assign to that well. |

Q Considering the ownership and the problems of ownership,

are

do have coples of those orders, however, with me. I could look tbeL
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and consgidering the exiating wells and economica, do you consider
this the most practical prorsticn unit?

A Yes. 1I%ve had approximately four yearst experience here
the last four years in putting together Tubb and Blinebry, Eumont,
Jalmat units throughout southeest Les County as well as similar
units in Texas. It is my opinion that it is not practical tc at-
tempt to further subdivide lesases in order to develop them by as-
signment. 1 believe that working interest ownership is very im-
portant, and whenever there 13 acreage ln the ares that is contigu-
ous and is -~ and can be drained and produced by a well,that the
operator should aitempt to assign that acreage to his well. I be-
lieve these proposed units are a good example of ﬁhy it 1s imprac-
tical to attempt to form too many units in -- attempt to put to-
gether units unnecessarily. We have had to pcol royslty interests
in all of these tracts involved, we have hed to agree on -- among
the working interest owners on operating agreements, terms and
conditions of operating agreements. ‘The Gulf operated Cone lease
is a unit in itself, it was formed from a 25-acre tract and a 1i5-
acre tract, and that operating agreement which had been in exist-
ence for a long time had to be amended. And in order to prevent --
in order to permit the pooling or the Tubb and Elinabry zones with
this other acreage thét we have requested here today, and all of
that. takes a considerable amount of time, and, as is evidenced by
my Exhibit, this acreage is the last acreage in the area to be de-

veloped, and the reason it 1s, is because 1t 3s made up of small
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tanks. I believe that this is the most practical solution to thia
problem, and I balieve that it 1s of considerable importance. Any
time that an operator can assign acreage that he holds to his own
well, I believe that that i1s the simplest, most direct and most
practical way to do i1t. That is the way wse are attempting here,
and even that way, of course, has had considerable delays in
getting these units put together.

Q In your opinion, is the formation of standard units for
this acreage impracticel?

A Yes, in my opiﬁion it would be ilmpractical to attempt to
form two standard proration units in the 8/2 of this section.

Q 1Is there any other well located on the proposed unit
acreage that might be used for a unit well for a separate unit or
unit of lesser size that could be used withcut resulting in waste
or economic waste?

A No, sir. As I have stated before, in my opinion, the uni
wells will adequately, erfiéiently and effectively dr#in the pro?
posed units, and I consider 1t would be asonomic waste to dually
complete or twin, as the case might require, wells on these other -~
these jO-acre tracts that we are proposing to add,in that the hydropr
carbons under those tracts can be produced from the existing wells.
We have a problem with the Gulf operated tract. There is oné'weil
praducing from the Drinkard formation; Ait could be dualed conceivaly
in the Tubb and Blinebry zones, but it might be impossible to get |

a triple completion permit on that well from the regulatory body.
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There would certainly be obstacles to attempt to develop that [0~
acre tract from that standpoint.

Q@ And would result in additional costs?

A Yes, the costs of developing that tract in that menner
would be considerable, and, in my opinion, unnecessary, and would

be economic waste. Likewise, on the Hill leass, we havq & Bline-

bry o1l well, it is possible that we could enter that, but it will

the Tubb formation, so it is possible we could clean it out. I
would hate to guarantee that we could do thet job, and posaibly
we could ther make an oil over gas dual on owr Hill lease. Howu-
ever, that, again, would be considerable expense, and there would
be danger of physical waste in that we coula have trouble and lose
that well through such an extensive workover procedurse. Jf course,
that 18 in the Gulf LO-acre also.

Q@ You have already discusaed the effect of granting or
denial of these applications on correlative rights. Will you re-

state your conclusions as to how correlative rights will be affecte

in no way adversely affect the correlative rights of any operator
in the area or royalty owner. However, I do bellieve that the
denial of these applications wlll adversely affect the correlative
rights of Sinclair, Gulf and Cone, and their royalty owners, in
that their hydrocarbons under the proposed [|0-acre addition woulad

be in part drained and produced by offset operators, and those off-

A Yes. I believe that the granting of this application willl

|
‘have to be. plugged and deepened. It has already been drilled thrdu#h‘

[3?
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set operators would then produce more than their fair share of

hydrocarbons that are in place in these reservolirs. 8So, therefore,
I believe that 1t is in the interest of the protectionAor correla-
tive rights to grent these applications.

Q Have you made an effort to contact the offset operators
and obtain waivers or ascertain their position?

A Yes. I directed a letter to all of the off set operators
on August 1l4th, asking them for & statement of their position éon-
cerning our application here.

Q Do you have waivers that you wish to introduce?

A To date, I have received statements of "no objection" rro#

three of the operators offsetting the proposed unit. I have a
vaiver from Pan American, Greenbrier 01l Compeny and Humble 0il &
Ref: ning Company. And I would iike to --
¥R. BURTON: Wetll offer those in evidence, Mr. Examiner,
unless you have raceived lettsrs from these companies?
MR. NUTTER: No.
MR. BURTON: We have, I guess, only one copy from each.
A I have several copies of it.
HR; BURTON: I would like to have them marked as an Ex-
hibit in one case or the other.
Mi. NUTTER: These are walvers of objection in both cases
are they?
A‘ Yes, sir.

Mi. BURTON: If you will mark them as our Exhibits to be
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numbered 11, 12 and 13 in each case.

MR. NUTTER: Pan American's letter is being marked Exhibit
No. 11. The Greenbher waiver is Exhibit No. 12, the Humblz letten
is Exhibit No. 13.
A Ttve also recelved a letter from Continental 0il Company
refusing to execute our waiver.
MR. PAYNE: Did you want to introduce that, Mr. Anderson?
MR. BURTON: You have a copy of that, I believe, Mr. Ex-
aminer. |
MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir, we have a letter from Continental.
A They indicate they sent the Commission a carbon copy.
MR . BURTON: Wculd you read the letter that you have re-
ceived from Continental? I think it --
A It is a ahort‘letter, ""With reference to yow letter of
August 1Y, 1958, in which you request waivers for the.formation of
a 200-acre Blinebry gas proration unit and a ZAO-acre Tubb gas pro-

ration unit in-Section 26, 21 South, 37 Bast, we regret to advise

that we are unable to execute this waiver. It has been Continentalls

practice in the past to oppose the formation of any gas proration
units in these two pools in excess of the standard unit size of 160
acras. Your "éry truly, Signed by H. L. Johnston. Port Worth,
Texas.® | |

MR. BURTON: We don't offer it in behalf of our case, but
we have no object;on to 1t being shuwn as stating the poaitiop of

Cohtinental.
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MR. NUTTER: The letter that was read into the record is
. identical to the letter that the Commissicn hss received in this

case.

A I have not been advised as to whether Continental is her
to oppos2 this application or not. They dont't ztate in the lstter

that they are going to oppose.

MR. COOLEY: If I may interrupt at this point. The ruleJ
of the Commission permit appearance by letter, and this letter will
be considered an appearance by Continental in regard to the two
cases.

MR. BURTON: That is all of our direct examination.

CROSS EXAMINATION
BY: MR. NUTTHR:

Q Mr. Anderson, referring to your Exhibit No. lj, wherein
you have shown the allowable for the month of August for ssveral
wells that are located on the same acreage as the proposed units,
could you tell me whether these were -~ are making their allowabled
or not?

A With regard to the Sinclalr wells, it 15 my understanding
that they are making their allowables. We have made every effort
to reduce the allowables in the capacity wells with the c@:-ion,
at their request, and I believe these represent the current pro-
ducing capabilities of the Sinclair wells.

Q You made an analogy and dwelt quite extensively

in comparing the pool to some form of a pan. Carrying this analogy

(

CEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
SEMERAL Law REFORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICVL
Phone CHopel 3-6671




hs

.y great many scres and each of these individuals heas a straw in the

a little bit further, Mr. Anderaon, supposing the pan covers a

pan and the pan rules said thst you can have 160-acre allowable ouf
of the pan. If somebody has 240 acres, do you think that it is
more Jjustifisble for that man to receive a 280-acre alloaable.thro*gh
his straw or to go get another straw?

A My opinion is -- now, to enswer your specific question,
I believe in that case, if the pan were to say that the maximum
withdrawal were 160-acrs alloweble, then I believe that there woulé
be some questions then as to whether one of the straws should be
permitted a greater withdrawal rate than that. However, it is my

underscanding that the pan has ruled that the allowable will be in

proportion to its surface aresa.

Q So you think that the pan rules have no provision, then,
for requiring an additional straw, if you have an excess of 160~
acre allowsble?

A On the contrary. I belleve that they provide for and as
1s evidenced by the exceptions to the rules, they provide for per-
mitting larger withdrawal rates, larger allowables. -

Q One more ﬁuestion, Mr. Anderson. You stated that you
felt that it would not be practical to communitize these tracts in
the 8/2 of Section 26, is it --

A Yes, sir,

Q Yes, sir, 26, to form standard units. Has any effort bee%

made to form such standard proration units? %
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A JNo, sir. It wes not made because it is considered by my-
self and my management to be impractical to contribute Sinelair
owned acreage to another operator for him to produce our hydro-
carbons when we have available in the ares a well, suitaﬁla well
that can do the same job. So no effort has been made by Sinclair,
end conversely no effort has been made by any other operator, other
than Gulf, Sinclair, and Cone to form apy kind of units in the 8/2
of Section 26.

Q Olsen mede an effort, succesafully, I might say so, to
form an 80-acre unit in the Blinebry and Tubb, did he not?

A 1 do not know.

Q He haa §80-acre units?

A He has 80-acre assignment. I don't know whether that ua{
by virtue of 2ij0-acvre tract.

Q I mean to form a&n 80-acre proration unit, I dontt mean
communication unit.

A Yes, he has formed an 80-acre unit in both tracts.

MR. NUTTER: Any questionskor Mr. Anderson?
MR. UT2: Yes, I have one. |
MR. NUTTER: Go ahead.

QUESTIONS BY MR. UTZ:

Q Mr. Anderson, ybu stated in regard to your Exhibit, the
pressure -- Exhibit No. 8, thai surface pressures taken in both of]
these pools were somewhat erratic. Do you have any suggestion as

to how to take more accurate pressures?
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A It is my belief that the Commission has specified, I be-
. -y lleve they have done so in writing, that prior to taking these shuty
in pressures, that the well be produced in such a msnner as to oleqp
the well bore and prevent as much as possible the accumulation, blaow
out any accumulation of liquid that might exist in that well bore,
and T believe that in most csses that 1s done. However, I dont't -~
the cnly conclusion I can come to from analyzing that data to the d#—
tent that I have, is that it must not be done in all cases, and I
helleve that if you are going to attempt to determine the reservoin
pressure from surface pressure measurement, I believe it 1s ab-
solutely necessary that that be done in a reservoir such as these
that produce distillate.

Q You would recommsnd that they be done hersafter?

A T would recommend that in the interest of getting the

best possible data that they be done in that manner.

MR. UI'Z: That's all I have.

MR. NUTTER: Any further questions of the witness? Mr.
Stamets.

MR. STAMETS: I have some guestions.

MR. NUTTER: You may proceed.
' dHRSTIOHS BY MR. SYAMETS:

Q@ I believe 1n‘answer to Mr. Nutter's question about form~

1ng other unita, atandard or at ieaat mofe atandard, you said
it hadn't been tried because you didn't want Sinclair gas necessar-

ily to be produced from other wells. However, in the Blinebry, onel
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n R. Olsen and Gulf 8.

could imagine the commnitization unit betwes

BE. Cone lease, and Sinclalr gas would not be produceau through the

Olsen well at all, isn't that correct?
A I am sorry, 1 dontt follow the questilon. Would you glve

me that again, please?

Q Take gxhibit No. 3 for the Blinebry Pool, =--

A Yes, sir.

Q@ == in the N/2 of the SE/l R. Olsen has an 80-acre unit

currently?

A Yes.

Q He could possibly combine that with the Gulf S.E.Cone

unit, lO-acre unit ,and have & 120-acre non-standard unit, and no

Sinclair gas would be produced through the Clsen Well and both

units would be standard in gize or sub-standard?

A No, that would not be true, in that Sinclalr has approxi-

rest in the gulf-operated well,
e added. I assums, in forrr

and 1t 1is an oll well.

mately three-eighths inte and also

the Sinclair E. C. Hill lease could not b

ing 160-ac>r2 wnit, you intended to include 1t,

Q That would be 1207

A Yes, sir. No, sir, there is Sinclalr gas in the Gulf-

operated wit.
Q In the event that these applications were denied, would

you recommend to your management that they should look into forming

a new unit including R. Olsen, jncluding thelr well?

A You wani my recommendation?

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE, New MEXICO
Phone CHapel 3-6691




49

| QUESTIONS BY MR COOLEY:

Q Yes.
A I recommend we come back up.

M. STAMETS: Thatts all.

MR. PAYNE:Mr.Anderson,in your proposal for 240 and ZOO-acrfs in

the Tubb and Blinebry, if there were no proration units in elther
one of these pools in the area at this time -~ what I am getting at
is, is your proposal based tu a large extent upon the fact that yo#
are golng to completely develop this entire area by these units?
A That, of course, 13 a factor, but I belisve that prior tq

Olasen'!s devalopment, his 80-acre well, it might be practical, then,

ot

ta sttempt Lo form some sort of a standard unit prior to developmen
in the area. However, now that the area 1s developed, I consider
Sinclair at a disadvantage in attempting to negotiate for a unit
with an operatcr that has a well.

MR. PAYNE: Thank you.

MR. NUTTER: Any further questions?

MR. COOLEY: I have some qguestions.

MR. NUTTER: Go ahead.

Q Mr. Anderson. wera spaciasl rulsg and reguliationa, which
are presently in éffect in the two pools in quesﬁion, in affect at
the time tkhe subject wells were recompleted in the Tubb and Bline-
bry Pools respectively? I know that they were drilled initially
prior to the -=-

A Yes, the speciai rules were in effect at the time that the
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that these wells were dually campleted in the Tubb and Blinebry,
a and I might add that that rscompletion was a necesssry first step
to forming these proposed units. Due to time involved in getting these
units, in getting the instruments circulated, we found it is advis-
abtle to rfirst know that you have & well, and that you are going to
have something to talk sbout. So that was the first step in form-
ing these non-standard units, the development of these wells.

Q@ I just wanted to clarify the point. In your direct ex~
amination, I beiieve it is your direct examination, the statement
was made the wells were drilled prior to the promulgetion of the
ruies., I wantsd tc mske clear that while they were drilled to aa-
other horizon prior to the promulgetion of the rules, they were
completed in the subject horizon after the exlisterce of the present

rules and regulations.

A We saw fit to briug that out,in that the finding on somd
of these orders that I had tabulated cn my Exhibit 10, found that
the applicant!s wells were drilled to another formation prior to
the estatblishment of Tubb or Blinebry, as the cese might be,
rules, and felt that if it were necessary for the Commission to
make that finding, we would present the necessary evidence that thﬂy
could make such a finding from.

Q Mr. Anderson, on Exhiﬁit 6, in each case, I would like
to point to the fact that the deliverabilities of £he sub ject wellﬁ
were in the case of the Blinebry Pool 134 percent of the highest ~-

A Of the average.
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Q Of the average;l3l percent of the average deliverability
of the wells in the area, and in the Tubb Pool 15i percent?

A Yes.

Q TL» average deliverabllitiy of the wells in the area.

Why do you feel that the deliverabilities of these wells are in
excess ol average, to this extent, Mr. Anderson?

A I belleve that it is a matter of -- due to the fact that
Sinclair wells we: + more recently completed than the other wells,
and we fraced our wells upon completion, and we have increased the
deliverability on our wellis due to our completion practice.

Q Do you think that,aside from completion practice, that
the initilial pressure in these wells, or the deliysrabilities in
these wells would still be in excesa of average?

A No, sir.

Q Do you think that they are attributable to the coeple~-
tion practices?

A Ybs.’

Q What were the initial pressures of these two wells at thﬁ
time they were drilled, Mr. Anderson? Referring to Exhibit 8 in
each caae, will you pick the point in tiwme? And they aren't
plotted on Exhibit 8, are they, the wells in question? |

A Yes, sir, both wells are plotted on Emhibit’B.

Q VWould you please point tham out?

- A In the case of the Tubb G@s Pool, the last red ecircle

going from left to right is plotted at 2,313 pounds, and represant#
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the pressure in the Sinclair Cone "A"™ 1 Well prior to producing
that well other than the production that the well experienced dur-~
ing the four or five point beck pressure teat. That is a pressure
that was calculated reservoir pressure froa surface shut-in pressuﬁ
of the back pressure test. Likewise, the red -- the lacst red circl
going from lsft to right, the right-hand red circle on the Blinebr
Exhibit is plotte: at 2,211 pounds, and it s the Sinclair Cone "A
2 Well.

¢ How do these initiel pressures compare with the initial

pressures of the other wells which were completsd on earlier dates?

A Looking, agaln, at the Tubb Exhibit, reading backwards
to the left from the Sincialr pressure point, we find the next
pressure is plotted at 2,340 pounds, and the Sinclair well, there-~
fore, is some 27 pounds less than that well was prior to its pro-
duction.

Q Just group the other three.

A The other three are plottea at about 2,475 average, and *e

aee that the 8Sinclalr Well has what, 162 pounds possibly less
than that group of three wells, indlicating that the acresage inme-
diately around the Sinclair Well had been drained, and the pressuw+

had declined to that extent prior to production, and indicating

that there 13 an excellent, I think, pressure communication through-

out this area.
Q Well now, how does the initial pressure of the J. R. contf

No. 1, taking the Tubb rirst, conpére with the pressures of the

e

8,
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other wells, at the time the J. R. Cone was completed?

A Ve are now comparing preasure calculated from four point
tests to a pressure of other wells that was ascertained just from
shut-in surfsoce pressure. Jt was ascertained and rep orted by the
New Mexico Engineering Committee, and we see that the --

Q First, is such a comparison worth while to make?

A It is the only pressures that I have worked with, and so
I was forced to see what they would demonstrate. And the fact that|
those pressures spread as much as they are, indicates to me that
there is some discrepancy in calculating the reservoir pressure.

Q Letts put it this way. From your knowledge of the Pool,
and your expert analysis of the Pooi thereof, how did the J. R.
Cone No. 1 initial pressure compare with what you vhink the pres-
surss of ths other wells were at the time it was completed? Wwas 1t
about the highest in the Pool, or was it higher than anything else?

A It was about as high a pressure as we had reﬁorted at
about that time in the Pool.

Q Is that also true of the J. R. Cone 2 in the Blinebry?

A XYoo, sir. It represents approximately an average betwgen
the shut-in swface pressure calculations, and the sonlic pressure
reports. It is plotted about -- well, it happened right about on
the average line that I drew across this Exhibit.

Q Of tests taken in the same manner, however, 1t 1s as high
as any of them; In other words, excluding sonic tests?

A No, slir. The next test of that type that we see back to
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the left was 2,267. The Sinclair pressure is 2,211. There is &
difference of 500 -~ of 56 pounds less than the next pressure.
Then, 1f we gc on to the left of the Exhibit, we see two points
plotted. The next red circle is two wells, and they are average,
about 2,270, so the Sinclair well is about 59 pounds lesas than
those wells. Carrying the thing on back to the very left-hand sidJ
of my Exhibit, the Sinclair Well pressure is spproximately 190
pouﬁds less.

Q In other words,there are about three or four wells as
high or higher, and about ten or eleven that are lower, isntt it,
in that '56 337 period?

Not necessarily wells. Some of these -~
Tests =~

Yos, some ~-

-~ are the same?

-= had seveial tests, that 1s correct.

D » o > o »

Mr. Anderson, you expressed an expert opinion that the
ﬁubject well would be capable of draining efficiently and economic-
ally the proposed units, and stated as a basis for that opinion,
your pressure analysis as shown on Exhibits 8 and 9, and snbsoquen{
BExhibits. Was there any other basis?
- A Yes, Fhe geological test that we presented.

Q Well néu, the geological test wouldntt go affirmatively

to prove, just shows the absence of anyfhing that would deter, so

to speak?
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A In the opinion of our geologist, I believe the record
wili reflect that his study of the area, based upon his qualifica-
tions as a geologist, indicates to him that there were none of
those faulting or impermeable barriers present.

Q That is the point I am trying to make. His test only
established the absence of factors which might further deter ratheyp than
affirmative proof that it would drain it. I think he pointed or
refused to answer on the ground that he wasn't qualified to do so/
on ths ground whether it would or would not drain it. I believe,
according to yow own testimony, in your own words, I believe you
sald that the sccuracy of tests such as you have had at your dis-
posal -- we understand, of course, that you didn't take the test,
and the data avallable was not of your own making, but I believe ydur
analysis of the data was more or less a hit or miss proposition?

A No, I believe that I have made an analysls of the best
data avallable in the area.

Q And now, letts evaluate what the best -- the evaluation

in your own words of what the best data available was, was that sugh

pressures were more or less a hlt or miss proposition? I believe
I recall your using that terminology.

A I meant to infer that more -~ that it would be possible
péssibly to secure better pressure data. However, these are dual
cogpletions; most of these wells are in the annulus, and it is
rather difficult to measure bottom hole pressures. And so in an-

other field and another reservoir where you could measure them
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with an instrument, I would have much better data to work from,
and I fesl that the data would more fall in iline and more tend to
be conclusive. I have attempted to make the best analysis that I
am able to make from the data that i1s avallsble.

Q We understand that, Mr. Anderson. We are just try‘ng to
make an evaluation of what data you did have at your cisposal to
make this study. In your opinlorn as an engineer, what of the
factors such as permeability, porosity, pressure and various re-
servoir characteristics is the most important in ascertaining the
area which one uell will efficiently drain?

A Well, I believe thet there are several important factors,
possibly -~

Q@ I would like for you to give us your opinion,which is
the one that carries the most weight? 1Is it not permeability?

A I vould think that permesbllity probably would be one of
the most important factors.

Q Ian't it permeability, for the most part, that will de-
termine the pressure differential between the pressure in the well
bore and the outer periphery of the drainage area?

A Yes.

Q -~ and that pressure, when calculated down to abandonmen{
pressurs at the well head, will tell you how much gas was left in

place as & result of the pressure differential?

A Yes, sir. Viscosity and permeability are two of the most

important things that go into that type of calculation, and, of
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course, in this case we are talking about & gas that 1s not very

ity viscous. It fiows readily througua reservoir rock.

Q Did you heve any permeability inlormation concorning thij
immediate area avallable to you?

A No, sir, end T was unable to find any in our files. I
do not believe that there is much in existence in that these wells
were e8ll drilled to a desper zone in the Drinkard when the Tubb and
.Blinebry zones were nct zones of lnterest, and, therefore, I
wouldntt expect to find toc much. We have no core analyses to get
permeability data.

Q That is certainly understandable, the wells being as old
as these. I would like to ask one further point. I would like yo$r
expert opinion as to what the -- letts take first the Tubb Pool.
You pronose there a 2ii0-acre unit, which will give you an allouabl*
of one and one half times the standard 160-acre allowable, is that
correct?

A Yes.

Q@ HNow, I would like for you to tell me -- refer, please to
Exhibit 3 in the Tubb, --

A Yes, sir.

Q -- to the Hardison Well, I believe it is, in the SE/}
of Section 27.

A Yes, sir.

Q And let!s say the Gontinental Well in the Nw/h of 35.

- A Yes, sir.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEw MEXICO
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Q@ And T would like for you to tell me whether you think th
Hardison Wells and ths Continental Wells and even the Humble Hellﬁ,
for that matter, would produce more,the same, or less gas in these
two situations; one winare your propossd unit well has 160-acre
allowable, and the second situation where it has 2/j0-acre allowabl*?

A Well, sir, just speaking, I, of course, canft tell you
to the cubic feet, but generslly speaking, I would say that the
Humnble anad Continental Wei.s that you have referred to --

Q And the Hardison Well, too, please.

A I will even go further, I will say that all of the offsef
wellg to the proposed units, including Continental and Humble's
Wells will produce more gas ultimately, if this application is
denied, than they will produce if the application is granted, and
that difference, not talking about so many cubic feet, but the
ma jority of that difference would be due to the fact that they would
partially drain the unassigned ljO-acre tracts that would then
exist, and would produce more than their fair share of the hydro-
carbons in this reservoir.

Q Can you tell me how the Hardison Well could juuwp over
your well and have a greater influence on these undrilled [0 than
your own well would have?

A Yes, sir. Itls my opinion this situation is analogous
to the pan that I referred to before. I believe that you are goiné
to ggt in proportion to the rates you vithdraw from those wellsy

thru the straws. The harder you pull, the more you are going to gdt.
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Q One major difference between the situation here and your
hypothetical pan, Mr. Anderson, I belleve that the location of tha
straws in ivhe pan would nct have any effect upon the ultimate
amount of liquid that would be withdrawn through the straua,‘ﬂhile
according to your testimony, increased withdrawals from your No. 1
Well in the Tubb Pool would reduce recovery from the Continental
and Humble Wells, and this is the difference that I am trying to
get at right here.

A It will produce 1§ before the offset wells can. It will
produce because 1t 1s sllowed to prodﬁce at a higher rate, a rate
that i1s comparable to its surface acreage and interest in the
reservoir.

Q It will actually take some gas out of the Cone Well

that would never come out though, not only with respect to time -4

A It may not get the same cublc foot of gas that most of
the Gulf Cone LO-acres get, but it would get a cubic foot in lieu
of it.

Q Well, in your opinion, and when you advised your campany
as to the protection of their correlative rights with regard to
offset drillings, do you not feel that drilling wells opposite
each other across property lines,which wells are tc have equal al-
lowables, 1s the most equitable way of assuring each operator re-

covering his Just and equitable share from these two wells?

A VWell, in generalization,lit depends upon many things. The bype

of drive mechanism, s*ructural position, there are other things.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
Phone CHapel 3-6691




[ e
ge concerning these, and we have no

nave NO knowled
Lett!s a8 sume it will

Q Ws
reason ¥o believe that they 8re airrerente
the two wells.
1 belleve that the two

and 1 belleve ths

pe common in
A In this part
33 the sxpansio

jcular rescrvoir,

n of the 882
. pnecessary to ©
ative rights-

jdeal way of

t in

mpchanisms
frset across

roservoir
4n order to

t -- uouldn't that Dbe the most

1y upon the theory

the leasas® line
But jgntt tha
stand that ve
ather than offs
1le the of f setting

ne two rracts?

Q
ry often you T3

et directly, ¥
well is in

doing 1¢7 1 under
ou will mov¥

of counter draint 8, and T

ne end of the ar
end thereby

111ing unit wh

to ©
counter drain t
3n these gas

al to

the other end,
A From the st

dontt think th
say exactly

andpoint of primary recovery
any more practic

at 1t wouid be
of each 160~ \

I

reservoirs,
in the center

nave your well 1ocations,
acfes. 1 dontt think 1t would be any more practical or any more
efficient. |
s a precise point I am trying to make, Mr. Ander~
the right to

Q Here i
that you have

nk rightly 80
2)0-acres wor

son- You feel, and I thi

withdraw 12 terms of allowable th of allowable out

of this Tubb gas. My question goes to the place where you are
gerd Lo that ple swiho are you

£, and aith rege
and My questi

ap is, 18

ng UO procure 3
on in particnl

ake the gas from,
ke the gas fr

are going to ta
get your 2)j0-acre allowable ab

going to b
om the Hardison

14 not 89 that you
u are golng to

the X~

vell, and ¥©




fa

pense of the orfsettiﬁg wells that are only on 1l60-scre allowable,
oy ratker than have your well over there where it should be and drain
it from that area where possibility of counter drainage exists?

A I belleve all drainage will be compensated by counter
drainage.

Q How can the Hardison Well counter draln against one and
a half allowable on your Cone 1 Well?

A Once again, I beileve the entire area 1s analogous to
the pan. I belleve that Humble concurs with my belief, or they
would not have furnished the walver of objection to us getting thaﬂ
increased allowable that you are referring to.

Q Well, Continental offsetsyou there, and they don't concus,so

undoubtedly they felt it will have an effect gn their wells, apd rea-

duce . the recovery . from tha Continental well.

A By the amount tﬁat Continental will drein firom the un=-
dedicated tracts in the proposed unit; an amount that they are no’
entitled to, ln the first place.

Q AIs an offsei well the ohly method of protecting yourself
againat being drained? |

A I am sorry.‘

Q Iantt an offset well ordinarily the accepted method in
the oil industry éf protecting yourself against drainage?

| A No, sir. | |
Q How else do you protect jonrself?

A By allocation formula.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
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Q Well, even with an allocation formula, Mr. Anderson, you
can be drained very properly without offsetting yourselr?

A Not without counter drainage.

Q You mean there 1a nc possibility of being drained with-
out counter drainage?

A XNot if the #llocation formula is 100 percent applicable
to the reservoir, an sattempt is aiways made to arrive at such a
formula.

Q On your Exhibit No. 7, in the Tubb Pool, could you tell
me how the length of the radii of the various circles was ascer-

tained?

A Yes, sir. I calculated that from the formula of the are
of a circle. The area of a circle is equal to pil times R squared.

Q Well, you might ~- that is true, the one circle could in-
clude this whole plat. Is thls supposed to be effective dralnage
radius thet you nave here in Exhibit 7°?

A I explained that this is an academic Exhibit just designdd
to show that the drainage and the counter drainage about the pro-
posed unit, 1f you attempt to equalize all differeinces in the areq. -

Q 'The circles have significance in size only as they com-
pare to each other, 1s that the significance of them?

A Yes, they do, that significance -- they encloae the area
that 18 presently assigned to the well. They also showed what
ratio the allowables wiil be iIn -~ be in the same ratio as the aroJa

within those circles,provided our applications are granted.
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Q Well, I note, sir, that thers is a substantial portion
there of the J. R. Cone lease, the 8/2 of the SE/Ii of 26 that
iantt covered by a circle, and I wanted to know whether you meant

to imply frcam your Exhibit that that area wouldnt't be drsine:l at
all?

A No, sir.

MR. COCLEY: That?!s all the questions I have. Thank you,

MR. NUTTER: Any further questiicns of Mr. Anderson? If

not, he may be excused. |
(Witness excused)

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything further they wish
to offer in this cause?

MR. BURTON: We will offer all of our Exhibits that have
been marked and identified,in evidence.

MR. NUI'TER: 1Is there objection to the receirt of 3in-
clair 011 & Gas>Companyls Exhibits 1 through 13 in Case 1499, and
Exhibits 1 through 13 in Case 1500? If not, the Exhibits will be
received in evidence.

Does anyone have anything further they wish to offer in
elther of these cases?

MR. PAYNE: I have a statement to read, Mr. Examiner.
"In connection with Sinclair 0il and Gas Company's application to

be heard September 10, please be advised that the undersigned as

| an off aet operator, objects to the formmiion of 200~-acre Blinebry

and 2C0-sore Tubb non-standard gas proration uwnit, proposed by

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
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Sinclair 01l and Gas Coupany in Section 26, Township 27 BEast.
Signed, R. Olsen 0il Gompuuy, by Prillip kandolph."

MR. NUTZER: Any further statements?

MR. KASTLER: I am Bill Kastler, appearing on behalf of
Gulif Cil Corporation. Gulf has executed a unitlization agreement
wherein Sinclair has agreed to include the NE/l of the SW/L of Sec-
tion 26, 21 South, 37 East, in which Gulf has en interest. If the
Commission does not approve this application in these two cases and
this acreage is not included in the expanded units, Gulf will suffq
drainage from the NE/; of the SW/L and, therefore, Gulf would like

to see the application of Sinclair approved.

MR. NUTTER: Any further statements? If not, --

MBR. BURTON: I would like to offer s brief statement.
We recognize the natwral hesitancy of the Commission to grant ex-
ceptions to standard proration units; they have been fixed by the
field rules. But we feel that this is a fair and reasonable unit
for these wells and in this acreage. And I cell attention to the
fleld rules themselves, which appear to contemplate exceptions.
The Tubb rules contein proviso for exceptions after notice of
hearing for acreage more than 160 acres, and the Blinebry rules
are almost the same. They do not use the word "more," but they
contain the same proviso with reference to excepfions to standard
proration units. In addition to that, we have shown in the record

here that the Commission on other occasions has granted exceptions

r

to the standard rule. We, therefore, are not asking fcr a new ex-
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ception or a unique order. It 13 one that the Commission has
recognized o the pasi, and some of those include units which are
greater in size than the ones we are applying for. I call atten-
tion, also, to the waivers which have been presented by three off-
se’ operators, end the two whe have sent notices protesting the
applications. Neither of them have seen fit to appear and preser.t
any tostimony in opposition. The only testimony here is that tdzicl*
the applicant has presented, which we feel will warrant and justify
the granting of the application.

MR. HUTTER: Anyone have anything further? If not, we

will take Case 1499 and Case 1500 under advisement, and take next
Case 1501.
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CERTIFICATE

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY OF BERMNALILLO 3 *

I, J. A. TRUJILLO, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernelillo, State of liew Mexico, do hereby certify that the fore-
going and attached Transcript of Proceedings before the New Mexico
011 Conservation Cormission was reported by me in stsnotype and
reduced to typewritten transcript by me and/or under my persoﬁal
supervision, and that the same 1s a true end correct record to the
best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

WITNESS8 my Hand and Seal, this, the &_’._'—_pday of &# b
1958, in the City of Albugusrque, County of Bernalillo, State of

How Mexico.

Notary Puldic

I de hﬁ"‘§b7‘ agrs
D 0041y tha
October 5, 1960. & 60108 reearg pe t the forezoing 1g

My Cosmission Expires:

: o % of the
cEho Dxzarin-. boorlug ¢ CI'I'“;E’““&" e
0 Tz SRR E oo .
heaia ¢y e 77 S "'/o 0 -19
LEVPSY A W esviiaa,y
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

September 29, 1958

Mr, Horace C. Burtoa
Sinclair Oil & Gas Company
P.O, Box 1470

Midland, Texas

Deayr Mr. Burton:

We enclose two copies of Order R-1254 and Order R-1255

" {ssued September 29, 1958, by the Oil Conservation Commission in

Cases 1499 and 1500, respectively, which were heard on September
10th at Szanta Fe before an exarainer.

Very truly yours,

AI L. po"er' JrQ
" Secretary - Director

bp
Encls,
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_3‘ Township 31 Seuth, Range 37 Zast, NEPN, lax County, New Mexico}

BEFORE THR OIL CONSERVATION COMMISS10M
THE STATE OF ¥MEW MEXICO

CiBE NO. 1490
Order No. B~1384

GNIT IN TER TUBB GAS POOL, LEA
COUNTY, MEW MEXICO,

ORDER OF THE COMMIBSION

BY TEE COMMIESION:
»

This ocause cans on for hearing at 9 o'clogk a.m. on
Septamber 10, 1858, at Santa Yo, New Mexice, before Daniel 8.
Matter, EBxaminer duly appointed by the 0il Coaservation Com~
mission of New Mexieo, hereimafter referred to as the '"Com-
mission,” in accordance with Bule 1214 of the Commission Bales

%
W, oa this_ duyo!mu-hr 1988, the Commission,
L quosum beiag soasidsred the mnutm, the
evidence adduced, aut&muono! the Examiner, Daniel
§. Jutter, mummxymwumm

Fimpe:
(1) 7That due public notice hav been givea as required
by law, the Coamsission has jurisdictiom of this cawse and the

subject matter therecsf.
{2) That the applicant, Siselair 0il & Oas Company, is
mm;ﬂm&no!mlvlaﬂml/SWGﬁW

(3) mt the applicant is the opsrator of the J. R. Cone
"A" Well We. Jocated 600 fest from the South lime and 680 feet
tmthmu-'o:mmmﬂ.

8/3 3E/4 of said Sectien 2§.

€5) That a standard gas proration umit in the Tubb Gas
Pool is 100 asres, as establisbei by Order Jo. R-8868.




-3
Cane No. 1490
| Order No. R-1384

(8) That two operatows offsettiag the progesed noa-
standard unit objected to the formatioa of such sca~standazd umit.

(7) Tat applicant failed to prove that the above-
desarided J. R. Cons "A" Well No. 1 can officisatly drain and
develop 340 acres in the Tubdb Gas JPool.

(8) That the production of a 340-acre allowable from the
Tubb Gas Poel by the said J. R. Come “A™ Woll Wo. 1 would impatir
the gorrelative righta of offset operators.

() That the subject appiication sheuid be damisd.
IT IS TIREEFORE QERRIED:

That the application of Sisclair OL) & Gas Company for a
Mmﬂmmtmmththmmual.
consinting of the §W/4 and the 3/3 BR/4 of Bection 86, Towmmkhip 2l
South, Iange 27 East, RPN, Lea Coumty, New Mexicc, be and tie
same is heveby demied.

POUE at Santa Jo, Nov Mexico, on the day and year herein~
shove designated.

STATE OF MEV MEXICD
OIL COMBERVATION OOMMIS3ION

2‘;(#4,\

4

-

A. 1. PORIER, a.)(n—nrnumm*




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NE¥ MEXICO

Date 7344’5/é;é?
/ 4

CASE NO. /¥FF HEARING DATE 7/011 ) -
/" 4sa) @ sF

My recommendations for an order in the above numbered case(s) are
as follows:

e ST ey gy
WW? : ' aﬁ

dercsr L. Y ;waz'wf a..d Fo




No. 24-58

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING SEPTEMBER 10, 1958

Oil Conservation Commission 9 a. m., Mabry Hall, State Capitol, Santa Fe, New Mexico

The following cases will be heard beiore Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner:

CASE 1196:

CASE 1498:

CASE 1499:

CASE 1500:

Application of Tue Ibex Company for permission to expand a pilot
water flood project in the Artesia Pocl, Eddy County, New Mexico,
and for six unorthodox well locations. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an order permitting the expansion of its Artesia
Pilot Water Flood project No. 2, authorized by Order No. R-966 in
the Artesia Pool, Eddy Ccunty, New Mexico, to include :ei ght
additional water injection wells in Sections 21 and 28 of Township 18
South, Range 28§ East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant further
secks 2n srder authorizing six unorthodox well locations in said
Sections 21 and 28, :

Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company for permission to conduct
maximum pressure build-up tests and for the non-cancellation and/or
transfer of allowables for teat wells. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks an order authorizing it to conduct maximum pressure
build -up tests on seventeen gas welis in the Aztec-Pictured Clifis,
Ballard-Pictured Cliffs, Fulcher Kutz-Pictured Cliffs, South Blanco-
Pictured Cliffs, and Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pools in San Juan and
Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico. Applicant further requests the
non-cancellation of allowable accruing to test wells during the test
period and for authority to transfer said allowables to other wells on
the saume basic lease, and for such other relief as is necessary to
properly conduct said tests.

Avpplication of Sinclair Oil and Gas Company for a non-standard gh
proration unit. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order
authorizing a 240 -acre non-standard gas proration unit in the Tubb

Gas Pool consisting of the SW/4 and the S/2 SE/4 of Section 26, Town-
ship 21 South, Range 37 East, lLea County, New Mexico, said unit to .
be dedicated to applicant's J. R. Cone "A' Well No. 1, located 660
feet from the South and West lines of said Section 26.

Application of Sinclair Oil and Gas Company for a non-standard gas
proration unit. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order
authorizing a 200-acre non-standard gas proration unit in the Blinebry
Gas Pool consisting of the SW/4 and the SW/4 SE/4 of Section 26,
Township 21 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, said unig
to be dedicated to the applicant's J. R. Cone "A" Well No. 2, located
1980 feet from the South line and 660 feet from the West line of said
Section 26.
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CASE 1501:

CASE 1502:

CASE 1503:

CASE 1504:

CASE 1505:

Application of Continental Oil Company for a dual completion and for
permission to commingle the liquids produced from two separate
pools. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order author-
izing a gas-gas dual completion for its Britt B-15 Well No. 9, located
1980 feet from the South and Zast lines of Section 15, Township 20
South, Range 37 Eust, Lea County, New Mexico, in such & manner

as to permit the production of gas from an undesignated Tubb Gas

pool and the production of gas from an undesignated Blinebry gas poal.
Applicant further seeks permission to cornmingle the liquids produced
from said well from the two above-named pools.

Application of The Pure Oil Company for an order authorizing a salt
water disposal well. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order authorizing the disposal of salt water through its State Lea "E"
No. 1 Well, located 1980 feet from the North and East lines of Section
21, Township 16 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Said
well is a producing oil well in the Kemnitz-Cisco Pool and the applicant
proposes to inject salt water through the annulus between the 8 5/8"
and 5 1/2" casing. The proposed injection zone is from 4,527 feet

to 9,450 feet.

Application of The Pure Oil Company for permission to commingle the
production from two separate oil pools. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks ar order authorizing the commingling of eil produced
irom the Kemnitz-Cisco Pool and the Kemnitz - Wolfcamp Pool en its
State-Lea "E'" Lease located in Section 21, Township 16 South, Range
34 East, L.ea County, New Mexico. The applicant proposes to sepa-
rately meter the production from each pool prior to commingling.

Application of Guif Qil Corporation for a dual completion, Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seecks an order authorizing the dual com-
pletion of its Learcy McBuffington Well No. 8, located 330 feet from
the South line and 1980 feei from the West line of Section 13, Township
25 South, Range 37 Eaat, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a mamer
as td permit the production of oil from the Fusselman formation adja-
cent to the Justis-Fusselman Pool and oil from an undesignated
Montoya pool through parallel strings of tubing.

Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for a dual completion. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the dual comple-
tion of its Learcy McBuffington Well No. 9, located 1650 feet from the
South line and 1980 feet from the West line of Section 13, Township 25
South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as
to permii the production of 0il from the Fusselman formation adjacent
to the Justis-Fusselman Pool and oil from an undesignated Montoya
pool through parailel strings of tubing.




-3-
Docket No. 24-58

CASE 1506:

CASE 1507:

August 25, 1958
ga

Application of Gulf Qil Corporation for the creation of two non-standard
gas proration units in the Tubb Gae Pool and two non-standard gas
proration units in the Blinebry Gas Pool. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the creation of a 160-acre
non-standard gas proration unit in both the Blinebry Gas Pool and in
the Tubb Gas Pool, each to comprise the NE/4 SW/4, and W/2 SE/4
of Section 28 and the NW /4 NE /4 of Section 33, and to be dedicated to
applicant's J. N. Carson "A" Well No. 4, located 554 feet from the
South line and 2086 feet from the East line of said Section 28 and J. N.
Carson "A' Well No. 6, located 2086 feet from the South and East
lines of said Section 28 respectively. Applicant further seeks an order
authorizing the creation of a 120-acre son-standard gas proration unit
in both the Blinebry Gas Pool and in the Tubb Gas Poel, each to
comprise the E/2 SE/4 of Section 28 and the NE/4 NE /4 of Section 33,
and to be dedicated to applicant's J. N. Carson "C'" Well Neo. 6,
located 330 feet from the South line and 965 feet from the East lire of
said Section 28 and J. N. Carson '"C'" Well No. 3, located 640 feet
from the South line and 660 feet from the East line of said Section 28§
respectively, all of the above being in Township 21 South, Range 37
East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Lea County Drip Company, Inc., for authority to construct
and qgperate two waste oil treating plants. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an order auvthorizing it to construct and operate

two treating plants in Lea County, New Mexico, to treat waste oil and
tank bottoms collected from leases in Lea, Eddy, Chaves and Rooseveit
Counties, New Mexico, said plants to be located at the following points:

(1) Adjacent to the Shell Pipeline Company's Pipeline
approximately three miles South of Hobba, New Mexico.

{2) Adjacent to the Shell Pipeline Company's Eunice
Station approximately five miles West of Eunice, New

‘Mexico.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE
STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
SINCLAIR OIL & GAS COMPANY FOR AN

EXCEPTION TC ORDER NO. R-586 AND CASE NO. /47
APPROVAL OF A 24Q-ACBE. NON-STANDARD

PRORATION UNIT IN THE TUEB POOL ORDER NO.
COMPRISED OF THE SW A Et,

SECTION 26, T’El‘s, R-37-E, N .".P.M. ’
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATION

SINCLAIR OIL & GAS COMPANY, a Maine corporation with of-
fices at Midland, Texas, hereby files application for an exception
to Order No. R-586 and approval of a 240-acre non-standard pro-
ration unit in the Tubb Gas Pool comprised of the SWi and the S#SEi,
Section 26, T-21-S, R-37-E, N.M.P.M., Lea County, New Mexico, and
in support thereof shows:

1.

That Sinclair 0il & Gas Company is tue co-owner and operator
of the proposed 240-acre proration unit under operating agreement
with Gulf 0Oil Corporation and J. R. Cone, as non-operators.

2.

That applicant proposes to assign the 240-acre proration
unit to its J. R. Cone "A" Well No. 1, located 660 feet from the
South and West lines of said Section 26, which is dually coﬁpleted
in the Tubb @as Pool and the Drinkard 0il Pool and is now producing
from within the vertical limits of the Tubb Gas Pool.

3.

That there is now assigned to said J. R. Cone "A" Well No.

1 a non-standard 260-acre proration unit for the Tubb-Gas Pool,
comprised of the WiSW1, SELSWZ and SWiSEX of said Section 26.
M. N

That all interests, including the royalty interests, unde}

the proposed non-standard proration unit herein applied for have

been pooled and unitized, or the same are subject to pooling and

unitizing contingent upon the granting of this application.




5.
That the granting of this application wiil not impair cor-

relative rights and will be in the interest of prevention of waste.

WHEREFORE, applicant Sinclair 0il & Gas Company prays that
this Commission set this application for a public hearing before
an Examiner in Santa ¥e, New Mexico, fthat notices be issued accord-
ing to law, and that upon hearing the above described 240-acre non-

standard proration unit be approved.

SINCLAIR OIL & GAS COMPANY

By IJWW l%u—m“'\

Horace N. Burton
Division Attorney
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SINGLSIR O & Cam Gorssaxy

8408 4 ay 8: 45 P. 0. Box 1470
JEOSOONDDOEDNNONERK

MrLANT . TIKAs

LIGAL DEPARTMENT

August 1, 1958 4

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission 4
P. 0. Box 871 s
Santa Pes, New Mexico !

Attention: Mr, A. L. Porter, Jr.

Re: Application of Sinclair Qil & Gas Company
for an exception to Order No. R-610 and
approval of a 200-acre non-stancéard prora-
tion unit in the Blinebry Gas Pool comprised
of the SW} & SWLISEL, Sec. 26, T-21-S, R-37-E,
N.M.P .M., -Lea County, New Mexica.

Application of Sinclair 0il & Gas Company
for an exception to Order No. R-5386 and
approval of a 240-acre non-standard prora-
tion unit in the Tubb Gas Pool comprised
of the SWi & the S38Ei, Sec. 26, T-21-8,
R-37-E, N.M.P.M., lea County, New Mexico.

Gentlemen:
Enclosed in triplicate are Sinclair 0il & Gas Company's

applications for the two above captions for non-standard prora-
tion units in the Blinebry Gas Pool and Tubb Gas Pool, respect-

fully.
Very truly yours,
Horace N. Burton.
Division Attorney
HNB:my :

Encls. 2 (each in trip.)
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SINCLAIR OIL & GAS CC.

GAS PRORATION UNITS

TUBB POOL

AJCJST 1958

VICINITY SINCLAIR'S

J.R. CONE A & B LEASES
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

(® Tuob Gos Wei.

. Wells used in
Pressure Study

EXHIBIT NQ 3

CASE "C.. LG




SINGLAIR OIL & GAS QOMPANY

Individual Well Information
Within Proposed Norstandard Gas Units

Operator, Lease & Campletion Produ: Producing
Well No, Date chec%:? Interval (s)
Gule
~ 5. E. Cone 1 5-31.18 Drin¥ad  6180-560
Sinclair ~
J. K. Cone mw f 12-13-56 Tuobd 60666191
Py 11-16-k6 Drinkerd  6471-531
Jo. R. Cone "A" #2  12.20.56 Hlinebry  5492-630
Ao 2/ 6147 Drickard 6404550
oJo B. Cone "B* 1  3.32.45 Drinkard  6503-4)
Je R. Cone "B* §2  9.1.l7 Drinkard  6453-548
E. C. m11 #1 Blinebry . 5849-709

- Bel-i8

CASE NO.

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
OiL_CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Sire EXHIBIT NO. -

1997

August

Allowable QOF

S BD 19,000

1836 McF

S BD 16,960

| 488 McF

k BoD 17,550

1} BoD 8,757

15 BOD 8,113

10 BOD 1,210
Rxhibit No, #
Cage No, /4 ?2




SINCGLAIR OIL & GAS COMPANY

PRODUCTION HISTORY
J. R. CONE "A" #1

TUBB GAS POCL
Year & Groes Promoction
Month Mlowable ECF
1957
March k,872 33,516
April 5,135 ]
May 3,817 0
Juns 1,837 323
July 1,Lll 0
August 10,322 116
September 0,850 117
October <,885 o
Novembez 6,996 0
December L,0L0 12,102
1958
Jamuary 6,691 1L,511
Fobrusry 7,362 k,2%8
March 12,847 17,628
April 8,534 1,876
May 22,35 0
June 8,030 0 B
July 5,260 o
Total 126,273 65,11

The average 240 acre Tubb Gas Pool allowable for
the 12 month period ending July 1, 1958, was 22,539 MCF/Month
or 751 HCF/Day.

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
OIL_CONSERVATION COMMISSION Exhibit No, S

P 22t EXHIBIT N ___5_____ Case No. -/ﬂ
S

=i E NL. /




ggerator
Hunble

Humble
Tidewnler

Ol son

Olson

pPan American
Continental

sinclair

MISSION
G
A4

NO.

NER NUTTER

RVATION COM

oL CQNSE
ocww' EXHIBIT

BEFORE EXAMI

mp

CASE NO.

SINCGAIR OIL & GAS COMPANY

J. R. OONE "A® & “B" LEASES

DELIVERABILITIES VS. 600#

TUBB GAS FO

A
LINE PRESSURE

Lease Rane
Hardl son
Hardi son
Sarkey

Cone

Owen

State "C"
Lockhart "A"

Cone TA"

Date of Test

6-20-58
3-7-8
10-1-57
B-16-57
10-11-5h
2-28-56
7-204-55

1241356

L.

Delivarability
MCF/Day

_A:gninst 6008

730

K23’

23
1,652
3,725
2,62
3,512
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SINCLAIR OIL & GAS CO

GAS PRORATION UNITS

/'“ Py -
Sl
1 2. o

= :/J

f

AUGUST

1958

TUBB POOL

"‘y{CINlTY SINCLAIR'S

,f-/fﬁ CONE A & B LEASES
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

-

- o S — . ——

% Tubb Gos Weli

ot

EXHIBIT NQ /

CASE MC. Jiﬁ:
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SINCLAIR OIL & GAS (OMPANY

Vicinlty J. R. Cone "A" & “B" Lease
Tubb Gas Pool

PRESSURE -~ CIMULATIVE ANALYSLS

Operator Acreage August 1956 August 1956
Lease & Wella Agal mned BiP Presmire G-huw MCF
Ohio - Marshsl #2 160 1712 566,367
Sinelair - State 367 #3 1% 1835 133,067
Pan American - State "C* #8 160 2077 223,967
Cities Service - Owen #3 160 2193 592,192
Oelf - Owen #5 160 2280 195,499
Ohic - Owen #3 160 2330 R
Average 20N k20,213

TIME - CRIDLATIVE ANALYSIS

Operator Month First Comulative
lease & Wells Production MCF
Cities Sérvice - Owen £3 Feb. 195} ‘ 592,492
Ohio - Marshal #2 Mar. 195} 566,367
Chio - Owen #g Apr. 1954 510,128
Fin aoriom - State v 8 k. 1953 £23.587
ginclair - State 367 #3 Oct. 1955 133,067

[GEFORE EXAMINER NL";E: |

| oL :CONSERVAT‘ON Co""ﬁf':\?

C7 . EXHIBIT NO-_———

CASE NO.




SINCLAIR OIL & GAS COMPARY

A SELECTION OF OGMMISSION

APPROVED NONSTANDARD UNITS

TUBB & BL.INEBRY GAS POCLS

rator Lease & Well No, Order No, Size Tnit Section
TUBB GAS POCL
Proposed Uit 20 Acres  26-215-3TE
skelly Barber Eaker "B" #15 R-5904 2k0 Acres  10-225-37E
Hant Weatherly "E" #1 R-519 240 Acres  2-21S-37E
Sunray State "15" #l 160 Acres  16~-21S=37E
Ohio {-Hor:.hu gl g:% 320 Acres  11-225-37E
HLINEBRY GAS POOL
Proposed Unit 200 Acves  26-21S-37E
Skelly Baker "B" #15 »R-590A 2l0 Acres  10-225=37%
Pen American Southland Royalty #5 160 Acres L~215-37E
Amerada State DA #L 160 Acres  16-215-37E
01 sen sims £1 160 Acres  25-223-37E

rBEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER

OIL_CONSERVATIGN COMMISSION

1t € EXHIBIT NO. /U
1444

CASE NO.

Maximum D1 stanoe

From Well

1667 Toet
1055 Fest
LOOO Teet
4667 Peet

5365 Ree
(3150 Pest)

38l8 Fest
4055 Feet
3818 Feet
L6567 Feet
4026 Poet

Exhibit No, éQ
Case No,

o k0
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LR SUHdFANTY

P. 0. Bex 1470

fugzust 1L, 19%

HUMBLE CIL & REFINING CQMPANY, P. C. Box 160G, “idlsnd, Texas
CONTINENTAL OIL QOMPANY, ¥, C, Box L31, Midland, Texas
PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM OCRPORATICM, P. O. Box 1540, Midland, Texas
K. OLSEN, 2811 Iiberty “at'l. Bank Suilding, Oklahema City, Oklahana
HARPER & TURNER, SOL Hi g,htower ?uilds.r'g, Oklahma City, Oklahoma
_%ZWATER OIL '.’.DMrA‘lY P. 0, Box 1231, Midland, Texas
ENBRIER OIL C(I“l?!;NY, 712\ Contintntsl Life Buildin, Fort Worth, Texe~

Gentlemen:

Sinclaixr has made applications to the Yew l'tcxico 0il Conservation
Commission for approval of a 200 acre and = 240 acre uon-standard gas proe
vation unit in the Blinebry and Tubb Gas :ools to be assigned Sinclair's
Jo Ra Cone "™A" “el) Mo, 2 and "/* well 'o. L, respectively, The proposed
200 acre Blinebry nit will consist of the SW and SW SE 57 Section 26-21S-37E,
annd wil? be assisned to Sinelair's 7o, ? well located in the center of the
NW SW, The proposed 2i0 acre Tubb Init will consist of the SW and 5,2 % of
said Section 26 and will be assigned %o Sincleirt!s No, 1 well located in the
center of the SW 5/, {See attached plat,] The royalty under the above acreage
is belng pocled and operating cgrecments hava been executed,

At present; each well has assigned in the Hinebry and Tubb G=zs
Pools 160 acre gus units consist:_ng of Sinelzirts J. R. Cone "A" and "B"
Leases, which occupy ,hu w/2 &, SE 3¢ and S SE of sald Section 26. The
SE SE and NE SW of this ‘hlm is currently the only unassigned Tubb Gas
Pool acresage m the ares and tha “w 4 ig the only unassigned Blinebry Gas
Pool acreage in the area., A1) of the offset acreage around our proposed
units is assigned in both gas peols.

Sinclair remuests that if you have no objection tc the formation
of the above described non-standard gas proration units that you execuie
forr copies of this letter and return some to undersigned or {urmish us
with your cwn statement concerninyg ihis matter. We anticipate that the
Commission will schedule these applicaticns ior hearing during the first
week of Septembery therefore, we wosld aprrecicte your early consideration
of our renquest,

Ycars very truly,

H. F. Defenbeugh
Bivision Productien Superintendent

—
FcFORE EXAMINEP NUTTER
C NSEPVAT\ON Ci A MISSH

m . p e XHIBIT NC. _LL

The wmdersigned, as an Cf{set Operator, has no objections to the
famiation of the above descnbed 200 acre Dlinebry and 2L0O acre Tubb nme-
standard gas proration units,

Operzaior
Date / J7 J1
By >W \%—g—_\




P. €., Box 14L70

tuguet b, IR

-

HMBLE CI% & RsINING OA2ANT, Fo oo Box 1000, didland, Texss

AONTINE ITAL OTL QUMFANY, i. C. Eox L31, 'Hidland, Texas

FAN AMERIGAN PETROLEUM CCRPORATICN, F. U. Box 15L0, “idland, Texas

R. OLSEN, 2611 Liberty Ma¢'l. Bank Building, Okliahcema City, ©tlahoma
HARPER & TURNER, SOL Hightoser Puilding, 2Klahoma City, Cklahoma
TIDEWATER OIL OMPANY, P, 0. Box 1231, Midland, Texes

GREFNBRIER OIL OMMPANY, 7il Cont! -cnisl Life Puilding, Fort Worth, Texcs

Gentiemen:

Sintladr has made spplications to the Vew Moxice Jil Conservation
Tommission for erproval of & 200 acre and o 240 acre non-standard gas pro-
ration unit in the Blinebry and Tutb Gas i‘ools o be assigned Sinclzir's
Jo Ra Cona "A" “ell Yo, 2 and "/ Jell YWo, 1, respectively, The proposed
200 acre Blinebry Jnit will consist of the SY and SW SE 7 Section 26-215=37F,
and wil) be assigned to Sincleoir's 'To. 2 well located in the center of the
NW SW, The proposed 2UC 2cre b 'mit will consist of the SW and 5/2 SE of
said Section 26 end wiil be assigned to Sinclair's No. 1 well lacated in the
center of the SW 5. {See attached plat.) The royalty undar the above acreage
ia being pooled mnd operatiing agrecments hova besan executed,

At present, escl well hay assigned in the Miaebry and Tubb Gas
Pocls 160 acre gas units consisting ol Sinelsirts J. R. Cone "A" and "R"
Leases, vhich occupy the W/2 &0, E 57 and 3 SE of sald Section 26. The
SE SE and NF GiW of thls section ¢ currently the only unassigned Tubb Gas
'ool acresge in the area and the %L W is the only unassimed Ulinebry Gas
rool acreage in the area. 411 ol ti's oiffsct acreage arcund our proposed
vruts i3 assignad in both gas pools

Sinclair requests thsi i you lisgve no objection to the formation
of the above described non-~-standasard gas proration units that you execute
four copies of thig letter and return vome to undersigned or {urnish us
with your own statement concerning ihls matter. We anticipate that the
Commission will schedule these applications for hearing cduring the first
week of Septemberjy therefore, we would aprreciste your early consideration
of our request,

Yours very truly, -
// ;“'/‘
z o

Divigion Production Superintendent

HFD:R¥MA:mm
Fnel. 2

The undersigned, as an (f{set Operator; has no oblections to the
famation of the above described 200 acre Blinebry and 240 a2cre Tubb nme
standard gas proration units. ,

‘Operator Humble 0il & Refining Company

Date September 3, 1958

%:W-_
£

A BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER

OiL Z’:ON‘SERVATION COMMISSION
Il EXHIBIT NO. /3
(of SN} /‘)‘74




